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BY'~IIliS OF IGRA 

AR"::CLE I - NAME 

?ursuant. to its Articles of In­
corporation under the laws of 
the State of Colorado, the name 
of t.hls Association shall be 
the :NTERNATIONAL GAY RODEO AS­
SOC:=:Ai'ION. It shall be a Non­
profit Corporation. The As­
sociation shall hereinafter be 
referred to as Mlnternatlonal" . 

ARTICLE II - OBJECTS AND PUR­
POSES 

Pursuant to its Articles of In­
corporation, the specific pur­
pose of International is the 
f o ster lno of national and in­
ternational amateur competition 
and related arts and crafts, 
and to develop amateur athletes 
and activities for such com­
petition. 

ARTICLE I II - MEMBERSHIP 

Section 1. Compos! tlon. 
International shall be composed 
of those non-profit clubs, as­
sociations, and corporations, 
which have aims and purposes 
similar to those of Interna­
tional and Which have been duly 
adml tted to membership in In-
ternational. These associa-
tions will hereinafter be 
referred to as Member Associa­
tions. Each person appear inq 
on the membership list of a 
Member Association shall be en­
titled to all privlleoes 
qranted by International. In­
ternational shall recoqnize 
only one Member Association 
fro each state (U.S.), 
province (Canada), or country. 

Section 2. Present Member As-
sociations. 
International shall be com­
prised of those associations 
which are Hember Associations 
in qood standinQ at the time of 

the adoption of these By-Laws 
and any association which may 
thereafter be admitted or 
reinstated as Member Associa­
tions in accordance with this 
Article. 

Section 3. Votinq Riqhts of 
Member Associations. 
The Member Associations shall 
have the r iQht to vote for the 
election of Directors in the 
manner described in Article VII 
-Directors, and shall have the 
riqht to vote on all matters 
decided at the Annual Conven­
tion as described in Article V 

Annual Convention. All 
votinQ riqhts of the Member As­
sociations shall be exclusively 
vested in and exercised by 
Votinq Deleoates in the manner 
set forth in these Bylaws. 

Section 4. 
Member Associations. 

Paraqraph A. International is 
an Association of Associations. 

Paraoraph B. International 
will recoonize only one As­
sociation from a State. 

Paraoraph c. New Member As­
sociations will be approved and 
seated only at the Annual Con­
vention. 

ParaQraph D. Member Associa­
tions must be incorporated and 
in cood standinq in the state 
which they are representinq. 

Paraqraph E. Member Associa­
tions must have twenty ( 20) 
members in cood standlnq and of 
leoal aqe according to Federal 
Guidelines. Ten ( 10) of the 
required members must be leqal 
residents of the state that 
they are representinq. 
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Paragraph F. Member Associa­
tions must be in concurrence 
with the stated qoals and pur­
poses of International. A copy 
if the Member Association's 
Bylaws and Articles of Incor­
poration must accompany the ap­
plication for membership. 

Paraqraph G. Upon joinlnq In­
ternational, Member Associa­
tions will pay an initiation 
fee of Flfty Dollars ($50.00) 
and annual dues of Two Hundred 
Dollars ($200.00). Dues must 
be paid prior to each annual 
convention. 

Paraqraph H. When all 
eliqibillty requirements are 
fully met, an applicant will be 
considered as a Recoqnized Mem­
ber Association. 

Paraqraph I. All Member As­
sociations must have all dues, 
fees, or other monies owed to 
International paid pr lor to the 
beqlnninq of Annual Convention 
to maintain membership status. 

ARTICLE IV - CORPORATE POWERS 

Section 1. Division of Powers. 
The corporate power of Interna­
tional shall be administered as 
provided for ln thls Article. 

Section 2. Powers of the An­
nual Convention. 

Paraqraph A. Exclusive Powers. 
The Annual Convention provided 
for in Article V - Annual Con­
vention hereof shall have ex­
clusive power to enact, repeal, 
or amend these Bylaws, amend 
the Articles of Incorporation, 
or dissolve the Corporation. 

Paraqraph B. Other Powers. 
The Annual Convention may, by 
resolution, take any other ac­
tion not inconsistent with Law, 
or the Articles of Incorpora­
tion, or these Bylaws. 
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Section 3. Powers of the Board 
of Directors. 

Paraqraph A. Enumeration. 
The Board of Directors shall 
have the power to take any ac­
tion not inconsistent with Law, 
e Articles of Incorporation, 
these Bylaws, or with any duly 
enacted resolution of the An­
nual Convention. 

Paraqraph B. Oeleqation of 
Power. 
The Board of Directors may 
deleqate to any committee or 
officer any portion of its 
powers, subject to any limita­
tion imposed by the Colorado 
Non-profit Corporation Law or 
which the board may see fit to 
impose. 

Paraqraph C. Board of Direc­
tors. 
The Board of Directors shall be 
composed of the President, Vice 
President, Recordinq Secretary, 
Correspondinq Secretary, Treas­
urer, and a Trustee from each 
Member Association. The Board 
of Directors ls empowered be­
tween meetlnQs of the Member­
ship to handle all matters, 
subject to ratification by the 
Membership as required herein. 

Section 4. Powers of Officers. 

The officers of International 
shall have those powers as may 
be deleqated by the Annual Con­
vention or by the Board of 
Directors. 



Section 5. Indemnification. 
International shall indemnify 
and hold all Directors, Of­
ficers, Trustees, and Committee 
Members harmless from all 
liabilities, obllqatlons, 
claims, causes of action, or 
expenses of any kind, lnclud­
lnq, without limitation, 
attorney's fees that may arise 
or be incurred by them as a 
result of the performance of 
their duties for or in behalf 
of International, to the full 
extent allowed by law. 

ARTICLE V - ANNUAL CONVENTION 

Section 1. Time and Place. 
The Annual Convention of Inter­
national shall be held at such 
time and place as shall be 
determined by the previous An­
nual Convention. 

Section 2. Notice, 
Notice of the Annual Convention 
shall be Qiven to all Member 
Associations not less than 90 
days before the date of the An­
nual Convention. The notice 
shall specify the place, date 
and hour of the Convention, any 
related meetinQs (i.e., Board 
of Directors, Trustees, Com­
mittees, TralninQ Workshops, 
etc. l, and those matters which 
the Board of Directors, at the 
time of qivlnQ notice, intends 
to present for action by the 
Member Associations. Such 
notice shall be qiven either 
personally or by first class 
mall addressed to each Member 
Association, Board Member and 
Trustee. Notice shall be 
deemed to have been qlven at 
the time when delivered per­
sonally or deposited in the 
mall. 

Section 3. Attendance. 

Paraqraph A. Members of Member 
Associations. 

All members in oood standinQ of 
Member Associations shall be 
entitled to attend any Annual 
Convention and have floor 
privileqes, provided, however, 
they shall not solely by reason 
of such membership be entitled 
to vote. 

Paraqraph B. All deleqates, 
selected in accordance with Ar­
ticle VI - Deler,:ates, hereof, 
shall be entitled to attend the 
Annual Convention and shall be 
entitled to vote on all ques­
tions properly comlno before 
the Convention and Non-votinQ 
deleqates shall not be entitled 
to vote. 

Section 4. Votlnq. 

Paraqraph A. Quorum. 
A quorum to do business shall 
consist of the Votinq Deleqates 
authorized by Article VI 
Deleqates, hereof. who have 
been duly reqlstered at the 
convention 

Paraqraph B. Special Measures. 
The favorable vote of two­
thirds (2/3rdsl of all the 
votlnq deleoates authorized by 
Article VI - Deleqat8s, hereof. 
who have been duly reQistered 
at the convention shall be 
required to: 
(1). Enact, repeal or amend a 
Bylaw; 
( 2). Amend the Articles of In­
corporal ion; or 
(Jl. Dissolve the Corporation. 

Parar,:raph c. Ordinary Measures. 
A majority of the votes cast 
shall be necessary for the 
election of an officer or for 
the adoption of any other 
measure. 

Paraqraph D. PresidinQ Officer. 
The PresidinQ Officer of the 
Annual Convention shall not 
vote except in the case of a 
tie and in that case he/she 
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Paraoraph E. Proxies. 
Votino by proxy shall not be 
permitted. 

ARTICLE VI - DELEGATES 

Section 1. Votino Deleqates. 

Paraoraph A. Qualifications. 
Each votinQ deleoate and each 
alternate votinQ deleQate shall 
be an individual member in qood 
standinq of the Member Associa­
tion which he/she represents. 

Paraqraph B. Selection. 
Each votinQ deleoate and altar­
nate votlnq deleoate shall be 
selected for such office by the 
Member Association which he/she 
represents in the manner 
provided by the Bylaws or rules 
of such Member Association and 
shall serve until tl1e selection 
and qualification of his/her 
successor pursuant to the By­
laws or rules of such Member 
Association. The Trustee of 
each Member Association shall 
be counted as a votino deleoate 
for the respective association 
and four (4) additional dele­
oates shall be selected pur­
suant to Article VI Dele­
oates, Section 1, Paraoraph c 
hereof. 

Paraoraph C. Representation. 
Member Associations shall be 
entitled to be represented at 
an Annual Convention by five 
votinQ deleoates per associa­
tion. 

Paraoraph D. Certifications. 
Each Votino Deleoate shall 
prescient evidence of his/her 
qualification and selection to 
such office. 
Paraoraph E. Directors. 
Each Director shall represent 
his/her office as a votinQ 
deleoate if not otherwise a 
votinq delEu;Jate. 

Paraoraph F. Multiple Member-
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ships. 
A votinQ deleqate may represent 
only one of the Member Associa­
tions on whose membership list 
his/her name appears. 

Paraqraph G. Past Presidents. 
All past presidents will serve 
as a votino deleoate at larqe 
if not otherwise a votlno 
deleoate. 

Paraoraph H. Deleoate Votlnq. 
section 1. Votlno Deleoates. 
All votino on all matters shall 
be done only by the Votlno 
Deleoates actino personally at 
a meetino or at the Annual Con­
vention. Votlno Deleoates 
shall not vote by proxy, writ­
ten consent or written ballot 
(except ballots distr lbuted at 
a special or reoular meetlno of 
deleoates at the Annual 
Convention) . 

Section 2. Non-Votino Deleqates 

Paraqraph A. Reoular Non-
VotinQ Deleoates. 
Each of the followino may be a 
Non-votino Deleqate: 
Ill. The President of any Mem­
ber Association, 
( 2). International Committee 
Chairpersons. 

Paraoraph B. Other Non-Votino 
Deleoates. 
With respect to any particular 
Annual Convention, any other 
person may be deslqnated as a 
non-votino deleoate by the 
Board of Directors or the 
President of International. 

Section 3. Suspension of Votlno 
Rlohts. 
A Member Association in arrears 
on dues or any other fees due 
International shall not be en­
titled to votlno deleoates at 
the Annual Convention. 



ARTICLE VII - DIRECTORS 

Section 1. Enumeration. 
The Board of Directors shall 
consist of the followlnq per­
sons: President, Vice Presi­
dent, Recordinq Secretary , Cor­
respondinq Secretary, Treas­
urer, a Trustee from each Mem­
ber Association. 

Section 2 . Qualification. 
Each Director shall at all mas 
durlnq his/her continuance ln 
office be a qual-ified member 
as determined by Article III 
Membership -
Section 1. 

Paraqraph A. Officers. 
Each person elected to office 
pursuant to Article VIII - Of­
ficers, hereof, for the per lod 
for which so elected, and until 
the election and qualification 
of his/her successor to such 
office. 

Section 3. Vacancies . 

Paraoraph A. Directors. 
Any vacancy occurrlno between 
Annual Conventions shall be 
fllled by the Member Associa­
tion in accordance with their 
respective Bylaws and Rules. 

Paragraph B. Officers . 
Any vacancy in the officers 
shall be filled by vote of the 
Trustees. 

Section 4. Meetings. 
Paragraph A. Annual Meetinq. 
There shall be an Annual Meet­
ing of the Board of Directors 
immediately followinq each An­
nual Convention. Notice of 
such annual meetlnq shall not 
be required . 

Paragraph B. Special Meetinqs . 
Special meetinos of the Board 
of Directors may be held at any 
time and place on the call of 
the President or of a majority 

(more than half) of the Board; 
in either case upon fifteen 
days notice by mall or five 
days notice delivered per­
sonally or by telephone. Such 
notice shall state the time and 
place of the meetinq . 

Paraoraph c. Reoular Meetinos . 
A reqular meetlnq shall be held 
not less than once a year. 

Paragraph D. Quorum. 
At any meetlno of the Board of 
Directors, a majority Cmore 
than half) shall constitute a 
quorum to transact business . 

Paraoraph E. Participation by 
Conference Telephone. 
Directors may participate in 
any reqular or special meetino 
of the Board throuqh use of 
conference telephone or similar 
conununications equipment, so 
lono as all Directors par­
ticipatino in such meetino can 
hear one another. Participa­
tion in a meetlno in this man­
ner shall constitute presence 
in person at such meetings. 

Section 5. Votlno. 
Paraoraph A. At meetings, ab­
sentee ballots shall be al­
lowed. 

Paraoraph B. Votlno by certi­
fled/reqistered mail without a 
meetlno may be allowed provided 
each Director is notified by 
certified/registered mall of 
the proposal to be acted upon. 

ParaQraph c. Votlno by tele­
phone conference is permis­
sible . 

Paraoraph D. An Alternate 
Trustee, designated by the Mem­
ber Association that he/she is 
representino the Member As­
sociation, will have votlno 
prlvlleoes only ln the absence 
of the respective Member As­
sociation Trustee. 
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Section 6. 
Funds. 

Disbursement of 

Paraqraph A. Bank Account. 
A bank account shall be main­
tained in the Treasurer's 
state. Siqnatures on file 
shall be the Treasurer, Presi­
dent, Vice President and the 
Trustee from the Treasurer • s 
state. All checks, without 
dollar limitations, require two 
(2) siqnatures, one of which 
must be that of the Treasurer. 

Paraoraph a. Approval of Dis­
bursements. 
Monthly reports of cash 
receipts and disbursements 
shall be sent to all members of 
the Board. Disbursements are 
subject to final approval by 
the Board. 

Paraqraph c. Records. 
Records of all disbursements 
shall be included in the ac­
count records to be audited 
semi-annually by the Interna­
tional Audit Committee. 

ARTICLE VIII - Officers 

Section 1. Enumeration. 

The Officers of International 
shall consist of a President, 
Vice President, Recordinq Sec­
retary, CorrespondinQ Secre­
tary, and Treasurer. No in­
dividual may hold two (2l of­
flees at the same time. 

Section 2. Election . 

The Officers shall be elected 
by ballot for a term of one 
year beqlnninQ November 1 and 
endlnq October 31, or until the 
election and qualification of 
their successors, provided, 
however, that ln the event only 
one person is nominated for an 
office, · the election may be by 
voice vote. In the event there 
are three or more candidates 
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for any office, and no can­
didate receives a majority of 
the votes cast, there shall be 
a run-off between the two can­
didates recelvlno the larqest 
number of votes. 

Section 3. Qualification. 

Each officer shall at all times 
durinq his/her continuance in 
office be a qualified member as 
determined pursuant to Article 
III - Membership Section 1. 

Section 4. 
President. 

Duties of the 

Paraoraph A. The President 
shall preside at all Annual 
Conventions and Board of Direc­
tors meetinqs. 

Paraoraph a. Except as other­
wise provided, he/she shall ap­
point all committees which 
shall serve at the pleasure of 
the President, and he/she shall 
be an ex-officio member of all 
committees. The Pres !dent 
shall solicit Member Associa­
tions for recommended committee 
members. 

Paraoraph c . Within any 
limitations imposed by the Ar­
ticles of Incorporation, these 
Bylaws, or duly adopted resolu­
tions of Annual Convention or 
the Board of Directors, he/she 
shall have qeneral power to 
conduct and manaoe the affairs 
and business of International. 

Paraoraph D. He/she shall have 
such other and further powers 
as may be specifically 
deleQated to him/her pursuant 
to Article IV Corporate 
Powers, Section 4, hereof. 



Section 5. 
President. 

Duties of the Vice 

Paraoraph A. The Vice Presi­
dent shall assume the duties of 
the President in the event of 
the absence or inability to act 
as the President, or at his/her 
request. 

Paraoraph B. He /she sha 11 be 
the Board Liaison to the 
Mr/Ms/Hiss committee. He/she 
shall be responsible for ob­
tainino approval of the Board 
of Directors of all rules 
chanoes pertalnino to the con­
test. 

Paraoraph c. He/she shall have 
such other duties, respec­
tively, as may be specifically 
deleoated to him/her pursuant 
to Article IV Corporate 
Powers, Section 4 hereof. 

Section 6. Duties of the 
Recordlno Secretary. 
Paraoraph A. The Recordino 
Secretary shall keep or cause 
to be kept a full and complete 
record of the proceedlnos of 
the Annual Convention and of 
the meetlnos of the Executive 
Commit tee and the Board of 
Directors and of action taken 
by the Board of Directors or 
Executive Committee by mall. 

Paraoraph B. The Recordino 
Secretary shall keep or cause 
to be kept the seal, books, 
documents and papers of Inter­
national and affix the seal to 
all instruments executed by the 
President, or by his/her direc­
tion, which may require it. 

Paraoraph c. The Recordlno 
Secretary shall have such other 
duties as may be deleoated 
him/her pursuant to Article IV 

Corporate Powers, Section 4 
hereof. 

Section 7. Duties of the 

Correspondlno Secretary. 

Paraoraph A. The Correspondlno 
Secretary shall handle or cause 
to be handled all correspon­
dence and communications and 
oenerally do and perform all 
duties incident to the office 
of the Correspondino Secretary. 

Paraoraph B. The Correspondino 
secretary shall publish notices 
of the place and date of Annual 
Conventions and of meetinQs of 
the Executive Committee and the 
Board of Directors. 

Paraoraph c. The CorrespondlnQ 
Secretary shall have such other 
duties as may be deleQated 
him/her pursuant to Article IV 

Corporate Powers, Section 4 
hereof. 

Section 9. Duties 
Treasurer. 

of the 

ParaQraph A. The Treasurer 
shall be the chief financial 
officer of International and 
shall receive or cause to be 
received all monies belonoinQ 
to or paid into International 
and safely keep the same. 

Paraoraph B. The Treasurer 
shall disburse finds of Inter­
national in accordance with the 
direction Qiven him/her pur­
suant to Article IV - Corporate 
Powers, Section 4 hereof. 

ParaQraph C. The Treasurer 
shall keep complete books of 
account and shall make an 
itemized statement and report 
to the Annual Convention and 
such interim reports as may be 
required by the President 
and/or the Board of Directors. 
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Paraqraph D. The Treasurer 
shall have such other duties as 
may be deleqated to him/her 
pursuant to article IV - Cor­
porate Powers, Section 4 
hereof . 

Section 10. Directors. 
Each Trustee shall serve as 
liaison to the Board of Direc­
tors in one of the followinq 
areas: 
A. International Standinq Com­
mittee. 
B. International Special Com­
mittee. 

ARTICLE IX - TRUSTEES 

Section 1. Qualification. 
There shall be one Trustee from 
Each Member Association duly 
elected and qualified by the 
respective association. 

Section 
Trustees. 

2. Election of 

Paraoraph A. Each Trustee 
s hall serve a term of three 
years except that upon admis­
sion to International a lesser 
term of office may be deter­
mined to coincide with the ex­
piration of office of other 
Trustees to maintain a balance 
of incomino and outQoinQ 
Trustees. The determination of 
a partial term shall be made by 
the existinQ Trustees at the 
time of admission. 

Paraoraph B. Each Trustee el­
ected ~o office shall serve for 
the period specified or until 
election and qualification of 
their successor to such office. 

Section 4. Limitation . 

Paragraph A. Term of Office. 
The term of office shall be 
three years. Election shall be 
by the respective Member As­
sociation in accordance with 
their Bylaws. 
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Paraqraph B. Limitation of Of­
fice . 
No Trustee shall hold an Inter­
national Office {President, 
Vice President, Recording Sec­
retary, CorrespondinQ Secre­
tary, or Treasurer) while serv­
lnQ as a Trustee. 
Section 5 . Vacancies. 

Any vacancy of a Trustee shall 
be filled by the Member As­
sociation in accordance with 
their respective Bylaws or 
Rules. 

Section 6. Heetinqs. 

Paraqraph A. Annual MeetinQ. 
There shall be an annual meet­
inQ of the Trustees immediately 
after each Annual Convention 
for the purpose of, but not 
limited to, the election of a 
Chairperson and a Vice Chair­
person, and the appointment of 
the International Rodeo Auditor 
and Assistant International 
Rodeo Auditor. Notice of such 
meetl nQ shall no t be required. 

Paraqraph B. Quorum. 
A quorum shall be a majority 
{more than half) of the 
trustees, except at Divisional 
Meetinqs to sanction a Rodeo, a 
minimum of three {3) Trustees 
may transact business. 

Paraqraph c. Votlnq . 

Each Trustee may vote in per­
son. Absentee ballots shall be 
allowed. Votlno by certified/ 
reqistered mall without a meet­
ino may be allowed provided 
each Trustee is notified by 
certlfled/reqlstered mall of 
the proposal to be acted upon. 
A majority (more than half} of 
those voting shall be necessary 

(continued on next paqe) 



to take any action. It is 
stronqly suooested that Member 
Associations send a repre­
sentative to a meetinq if the 
Trustee of the respective As­
sociation is unable to attend 
so that the respective 
Association's voice is repre­
sented and any information may 
then be relayed back to the 
respective Association. This 
AI ternate Trustee would have 
votino privileqes. 

Paraoraph D. Other Heetinqs. 
Other meetinos of the Trustees 
may be held in accordance with 
provisions of Article VII -
Directors, Section 4. 

Section 6. Duties. 

Paraoraph A. General. 
It shall be the responsibility 
of the Trustees to oversee the 
operation of International and 
to insure compliance with the 
Articles of Incorporation, 
Bylaws, Resolutions of the An­
nual Convention, Resolutions of 
the Board of Directors, Resolu­
tions of the Trustees, Standino 
Rules and Procedures, Code of 
Ethics and Sportsmanship, and 
Rules of Sanctioned Rodeos. 

Paraoraph B. Disputes. 
Any and all disputes arisinq 
over interpretation of the Ar­
ticles of Incorporation, By­
laws, Resolutions of the Annual 
Convention, Resolutions of the 
Board of Directors, Resolutions 
of the Trustee, Standlnq Rules 
and Procedures, Code of Ethics 
and Sportsmanship, and Rules of 
Sanctioned Rodeos sha 11 be 
resolved by the Trustees. 

Paraqraph C. Duties of Chair-
person. 
Duties of the Chairperson shall 
be those usually imposed and/or 
as may be deleqated to him/her 
by the Trustees or pursuant to 
Article IV - Corporate Powers, 

Section 4 hereof. 

Paraoraph D. Liaison. 
Each Trustee shall serve as a 
Liaison to International for 
their respective Member As­
sociation . 

Paraqraph E. Rodeo Protest 
Committee. 
A Trustee shall act in an ad­
visory capacity to each IGRA 
Sanctioned Rodeo Protest Com­
mittee. It shall be the 
responsibility of the Trustees 
to enforce the decisions of the 
Protest Committee. 

Paraqraph F. Ethical Practices 
Rev lew Board ( EPRB) . 
The Ethical Practices Review 
Board shall consist of a mini­
mum of three ( 3 l Trustees 
selected by the Trustees. 
Violations of the Code of 
Ethics shall be provided ln 
writino to the Trustees for 
review. It shall be the sole 
decision of the Trustees on ap­
propr late action to be taken. 
Heetlnos tor review of viola­
tions shall be established by 
the Truste~s in accordance with 
the Code of Ethics and 
Sportsmanship. 

Paraqraph G. Rodeo Sanction 
Review Board (R~~RBl. 
The RSRB shall consist of the 
Trustees present a~ each IGRA 
Sanctioned Rodeo. The main 
function of the RSRB will be to 
evaluate the rodeo fc1r conform­
ity to International rules and 
quide-llnes. The RSRB sha 11 
perform the followinQ checks: 

( 1). Weioht of stor:k. 
C 2 l. Horns on stock. 
(3). Proper run throuqh of 

stock pr lor to rodeo. 

(continued on next paqe) 
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(4). Arena size. 
(5). Rodeo Officials Certi­

fication. 
( 6 l. Drawina order for each 

day. 
(7}. Review of violations in 

question, submitted in 
writlnq by individuals. 

The RSRB will, 
sanctloninq the 
the followinQ 
violations that 

at the time of 
rodeo, impose 

fines for any 
it finds to be 

valid: 
Ill. 

I 2 I . 

I 3 I. 

$25.00 per violation 
for the first offense. 
$50.00 per violation 
and a one Cll year 
probation for repeated 
offenses. 
Suspension of rodeo for 
continued repeated 
offenses. 

The fines imposed by the RSRB 
do not affect the sanctioninQ 
of a rodeo. They are imposed 
only to insure future com­
pliance with International 
Rodeo Rules and Guidelines. 

Paraqraph H. Officer Vacancies. 
In accordance with Article VII 
- Directors, Section 6 hereof, 
the Board of Directors, in its 
entirety, shall fill vacancies 
in the office of President, 
Vice-President, RecordlnQ Sec­
retary, CorrespondinQ Secre­
tary, and Treasurer. 

Paraqraph I. Officer Removal. 
Officers may be removed for 
cause, with or without pre­
judice, by a majority vote of 
all of the Board of Directors. 

Paraqraph J. Other. 
The Trustees shall have such 
other duties as may be 
deleqated them pursuant to Ar­
ticle IV Corporate Powers, 
Section 4 .hereof. 
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ARTICLE X - AUDITORS 

Section 1. International Cor­
porate Auditor. 
Paraqraph A. Appointment. 
The International Corporate 
Auditor shall be appointed by 
the Board of Directors within 
fifteen 1151 days after taklnq 
office for one ( 1 l year follow­
inQ appointment. 

Paraqraph B. Committee. 
The International Corporate 
Auditor shall select two (2) 
committee members who shall be 
members in QOod standinQ of a 
Member Association to assist 
him/her within fifteen ( 15) 
days of appointment and report 
the names to the International 
RecordinG Secretary. 

Paraqraph c. Meetinqs. 
The International Corporate 
Audit Committee shall meet 
minimum of twice ( 2 times l a 
year, not less than six (6) 
months apart, and at other 
times as needed, for the pur­
pose of auditinQ the Interna­
tional Corporate records. 

Paraqraph D. Reports. 
The International Corporate 
Aud!tor shall file written 
reports with the Board of 
Directors, and make an oral 
report to the Board. An oral 
report shall also be q!ven at 
the Annual Convention. Recom­
mendations for any additional 
control will also be made in 
writinq. 



Section 2. International Rodeo 
Auditor. 
Paraqraph A. Duties. 

1. The International Rodeo 
Auditor shall attend, or ap­
point a desionee to attend, 
each International Sanctioned 
Rodeo. The name of the des io­
nated auditor must be submitted 
no less than 60 days prior to 
the start of the rodeo. He/she 
shall report the name(s) of the 
deslonated auditor(s) to the 
International Recordlno Secre­
tary. 

2. The International Rodeo 
Auditor or appointed rodeo 
auditor shall audit records of 
each International Sanctioned 
Rodeo and recommend to the 
Trustees approval or disap­
proval of the rodeo. 

ARTICLE XI - COMMITTEES 

Section 1. 
Membership Comml t tee. 
The President shall appoint a 
Membership Committee consistinQ 
of a Chairperson and two (2) or 
more members to hold office at 
the pleasure of the President . 
It shall be their respon­
sibility to maintain a current 
roster of Member Associations 
and their officers. They shall 
add! tlonall y provide ass !stance 
to associations desirinQ to 
make application to Interna­
tional. 

Section 2. Bylaws Committee. 
Paraoraph A. The President 
shall appoint a Bylaws Com­
mittee conslstino of a Chair­
person and a representative 
from each Member Association to 
review amendments presented for 
consideration at Annual Conven­
tion. They shall addltlonally 
review chanoes to Standlno 
Rules and Procedures for con­
sideration at any Board of 
Directors meetlnq. 

Paraqraph B. Rule chanoes for 
IGRA Bylaws and Standlno 
Rules/Procedures must be sub­
mlt ted 1 n wr 1 tlnq by the 
proponent to the Bylaws Com­
mittee Chairperson at least 60 
days prior to the Annual Con­
vention. The Chairperson shall 
then mail to all Member As-
sociations a copy of all 
proposals. Each Member As-
sociation, after reviewinq the 
proposals should prepare their 
compromise and present it at 
the Annual Bylaws Commit tee 
MeetinQ to the Bylaws Committee 
for additional review. The 
final version shall then be 
presented to the votlnQ 
deleqates at the Annual Conven­
tion for approval or disap­
proval. 

Section 3. Rodeo Rules Com-
mittee. 
Paraqraph A. The President 
shall appoint a Rodeo Rules 
Committee conslstlnQ of 
Chairperson and a repre-
sentative from each Member As­
sociation to review chanqes to 
Sanctioned Rodeo Rules to be 
presented for consideration at 
Annual Convention. 

Paraqraph B. Chanoes to the 
Rodeo Sanctioned Rules must be 
submitted ln wrltlnq by the 
proponent to the Rodeo Rules 
Committee at least 60 days 
pr lor to the Annual MeetinQ. 
The Chairperson shall then mall 
to all Member Associations a 
copy of the proposals. Each 
Member Association, after 
reviewlnQ the proposals should 
prepare their compromise and 
present it at the Annual Rodeo 
Rules Committee Meetinq to the 
Rodeo Rules Committee for addi­
tional review. The final ver­
sion will then be presented to 
the votlno deleoates at the An­
nual Convention for approval or 
disapproval. 

19 



Section 4. Public Relations 
Committee. 
The President shall appoint a 
Chairperson and two ( 2) or more 
persons to serve at the 
pleasure of the President. 
This committee shall be respon­
sible for the dissemination of 
information, whether oral, 
written or visual, as directed 
by the President, and/or Board 
of Directors. 

Section 5. 
mit tee. 

Nominatinq Com-

The President shall appoint a 
Chairperson and Representative 
from each Member Association 
ninety (90) days prior to the 
Annual Convention. The Chair­
person shall coordinate the 
representatives of each Member 
Association. Their sole 
responsibility shall be to sub­
mit a slate of officers at the 
first qeneral session of the 
Annual Convention. They shall 
also have the responsibility of 
servinQ as tellers at the time 
of ballotlnq. Each Member As­
sociation may submit a slate of 
nominees approved by their 
respective association to be 
submitted not less than thirty 
(30) days prior to Annual Con­
vention. Only those nominees 
received by the Nominatinq Com­
mittee thirty (30) days prior 
to Annual Convention shall be 
presented by the Nominatinq 
Conuni t tee; however, add! tlonal 
nominations will be accepted 
from the convention floor. 

Section 6. General 

All committees shall have addi­
tional duties as may be 
deleqated by the President at 
the request of the Board of 
Directors. 

Section 7. · Other Committees. 

The Annual Convention, the 
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Trustees, and/or the Board of 
Directors may request of the 
President from time to time to 
provide for the appointment, 
membership, and duties of such 
other committees as may be 
necessary or desirable. 

ARTICLE XII - CLUB, INSIGNIA, 
COLORS 

Section 1. Adoption. 

The adoption of Club Insiqnia 
and/or Colors shall be voted on 
at Annual Convention. 

Section 2. Usaqe. 

A Member Association holdinq a 
rodeo that is to be sanctioned 
by International shall cause 
the International loqo to ap­
pear in all advertisinQ and 
promotional material related to 
that rodeo. 

Section 2. Discipline. 

Any Member Association not 
uslno the International loQo on 
promotional materials for In­
ternational sanctioned rodeos 
shall pay a fine of 5\ of qate 
receipts related to that rodeo. 
Any outside oroanization not 
connected with International 
which uses the International 
loqo in connection with an 
event without the written per­
mission of International will 
be investigated by Interna­
tional for possible copyriqht 
violation, and, if necessary, 
prosecuted to the full extent 
of the Law. 



ARTICLE XIII - MERCHANDISING herewlth. 

International shall license As Amended July 1-988. 
Member Associations, merchants, 
etc., to use the International 
looo on merchandise for promo-
tional qlveaway or sale 
provided such merchandise and 
use of the looo meets the ap-
proval of the International 
Board of Directors. Interna-
tional will receive five per 
cent (5%) of the profits from 
sales of such items. The Board 
of Directors shall have the 
rloht to refuse use of the loqo 
lf lt ls felt lt would be 
deoradlno to International or 
does not promote the ooals of 
International as stated in Ar-
ticle II of these Bylaws. In-
ternational shall not receive 
revenue from the sale or 
Qlveaway of the individual Mem-
ber Associations • rodeo promo-
tional posters. 

ARTICLE XIV 
AUTHORITY 

PARLIAMENTARY 

Robert's Rules of Order, Newly 
Revised, shall be the sole par-
1 iarnentary author lty. 

ARTICLE XV - AMENDMENTS AND AD­
DITIONS 

These Bylaws, International 
Sanctioned Rodeo Rules, or 
Standlnq Rules may be amended 
or repealed, or new Bylaws and 
Rules may be made and adopted 
at the Annual Convention by a 
two-thirds ( 2 I 3rds l vote of the 
Votlnq Deleqates. Editorial 
amendments or chanqes that do 
not chanqe the context or in­
tent may be made by a majority 
vote of the Bylaws Committee. 

ARTICLE XVI - SUPERCESSION 

These Bylaws supersede any and 
all Bylaws in effect heretofore 
and annul and supersede any and 
all resolutions inconsistent 

21 



IGRA STANDING RULES AND PROCEDURES 

RULE I. ANNUAL CONVENTION 

Section 1. Except as otherwise 
provided by Law, by the Articles of 
Incorporation, by the Bylaws, or by 
these Rules of Order, those rules 
contained in Robert's Rules of Or­
der, Newly Rev !sed, sha 11 qovern the 
Annual Convention of this Associa­
tion in all cases to which they are 
applicable. The President shall ap­
point a parliamentarian to assure 
compliance with stated rules. 

Section 2. With appropriate provi­
sion for recesses and for such spe­
cial events as may be arranced, the 
Qeneral order of business at the An­
nual Convention of this Association 
shall be, 

A. 
B. 
c. 

D. 

E. 

F. 
G. 

H. 
I. 
J. 
K. 

Call to Order. 
Openlnq Exercises. 
Roll Call and SeatlnQ 
of Voting Deleoates. 
Admission and SeatlnQ 
of New Member 
Associations. 
Referral of all 
proposals to Standinq 
Commit tees. 
Reports of Officers. 
Reports of Standinq 
Commit tees . 
Old Business. 
New Business. 
Election of Officers. 
Approval of Request for 
Rodeo Dates. 

L. Announcements. 
M. Installation of 

Officers and Trustees. 
N. Adjournment. 

Section 3. The aqenda for the An­
nual Convention shall be prepared by 
the President and approved by the 
Board of Directors. 

Section 4. Resolutions and 
proposals may be submitted by any 
Member Association upon recommenda­
tion of its membership and must be 
submitted to the RecordinQ Secretary 
prlor to mldnlQht the nlQht before 
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the openlnQ of Annual Convention. 

Section 5. The previous question 
shall be ordered on motion adopted 
by a rna jor i ty vote of the Conven­
tion. 

RULE II. DELEGATE CONVENTION. 

In order to more efficiently 
qualify, certify, and identify 
Votinq Deleqates to the Annual Con­
vention of International, the fol­
lowinq procedures must be followed. 

Section 1. Each Member Association 
shall submit in writinq a list of 
Voting Deleqates certified by siona­
ture of the President and Recordinq 
Secretary of the respective Member 
Association. 

Section 2. Any dispute arisinQ over 
the validity of deleqates shall be 
resolved by the IGRA Recordinq 
Secretary. 

Section 3. Each Trustee shall rep­
resent his/her Member Association as 
a VotinQ Deleqate. Four additional 
deleqates shall be selected by the 
Member Association as authorized by 
International. 

Section 4. Officers, Directors. 
Trustees and Deleqates shall be 
provided identifyinQ badqes which 
shall be worn at all times. 

Section 5. A specific area shall be 
set aside for VotlnQ Deleqates, Of­
fleers, Directors, Trustees, and 
Par llamentar ian. 

Section 6. In those cases where a 
vote on a motion is not resolved by 
a voice vote, the Recordino 
Secretary shall call the roll of the 
Votlnq Deleqates. 

RULE VII. CODE OF ETHICS AND 
SPORTSMANSHIP. 

The code of Ethics and Sportsmanship 
as adopted is attached hereto as At­
tachment A. 



RULE IV. RULES GOVERNING SELECTION 
OF HR/HS/MISS IGRA. 

The rules qovernlnq the selection of 
Mr/Ms/Hlss IGRA as adopted are at­
tached hereto as Attachment c. 

RULE V. IGRA JUDGES PROGRAM. 

The rules covernlnq the section of 
Sanctioned Judqes as adopted are at­
tached hereto as Attachment c. 

RULE VI. IGRA SECRETARIAL PROGRAM. 

The rules qovernlnQ approval of 
Rodeo Secretaries and Score­
keepers/Timers as adopted are at­
tached hereto as Attachment D. 

RULE VII. IGRA ARENA DIRECTOR CER-

Section 3. Rodeo Divisions. 

A. 

B. 

Division I: 
Ar !zona 
California 
Nevada 
New Mexico 
Oreqon 

Division II: 
Colorado 
Kansas 
Missour 1 
Oklahoma 
Texas 
WyominQ 

Section 4. Rodeos may not be held 
on the same dates reqardless of 
Division. 

TIFICATION PROGRAM. Section 5. Contestant's membership 
in a Member Association will estab­

The rules qoverninq approval of ~lish the Division in which he/she 
Arena Directors as adopted are at- l 1/ril~~:ul~ate point1i· tJ ~6-£.,11 
tached hereto as Attachment E. ' OJ ,_.__._y- '11'-_?J_.t. 'I 

A. A contest t ma..P accumulate 
RULE VIII. IGRA CHUTE COORDINATORS points in only one Division. 
CERTIFICATION PROGRAM. 

The rules qovernino approval of 
Chute Coordinators as adopted are 
attached hereto as Attachment F. 

RULE IX. IGRA DIVISIONAL RODEO AND 
APPROVAL. 

Section 1. The International Rodeo 
year will beoln on November 1 and 
end on October 31 of the followinq 
year. 

Section 2. Member Associations 
shall obtain approval from Interna­
tional to hold a rodeo each year. 
Each rodeo shall pay a sanction fee 
{amount to be determined at Annual 
Convention) $500 to be paid 60 
days pr lor to the start of the rodeo 
and balance to be paid within 30 
days after the close of the rodeo. 

B. A contestant competinq in a 
rodeo outside his/her Division will 
be eliqlble to win money, ribbons 
and buckles, and all around title. 

c. Points at each rodeo will be 
awarded to the top 5 times or scores 
of contestants from inside that 
Division. 

Section 6. The Trustees of each 
Division will attend the rodeos in 
their respective Division and meet 
to sanction those rodeos as soon as 
the official audit is ready. 

Section 7. Division Auditors will 
be required to send official results 
to the IGRA Auditor I 
Scorekeeper within 7 worklno days. 

Section 8. 1988-89 Division Rodeos: 
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Division I: 
Road Runner ReQional Rodeo 
(Arizona, New Mexico) 
s. California 
N. California 
OreQon 

Division II: 
Rocky Mountain ReQional Rodeo 
!Colorado I 
Great Plains ReQional Rodeo 
(Kansas, Missouri, Oklahoma) 
Texas 

RULE X. INTERNATIONAL FINALS RODEO. 

Section l.The International Finals 
Rodeo, when and if held, shall be 
hosted and /or sponsored by a Member 
Association. 

Section 2. Selection of the host 
Member Association shall be made at 
the Annual convention the year prior 
to the rodeo dates. 

Section 3. Selection, if any, shall 
be by majority vote of the Votino 
DeleQates based on the bid(s) sub­
mitted. 

Section 4. The host Member Associa­
tion shall include three repre­
sentatives from International ap­
pointed by the President to serve as 
rodeo committee advisors. 

Section 5. The International Finals 
Rodeo will be conducted in accord­
ance with International Sanctioned 
Rodeo Rules in all respects. 

RULE XI. INTERNATIONAL CHAMPIONS . 

Section 1. The International Cham­
pions in each event and the Interna­
tional All-Around Cowboy and Inter­
national All-Around Cowoirl will be 

. selected based on points earned at 
the International Finals Rodeo. 
Points awarded at the International 
Finals Rodeo will be the same as a 
Divisional Rodeo. 

Section 2. In the event two or more 
contestants should earn the same 
number of points for an event cham-
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pionship, the tie will be broken by 
Qivino one point to each contestant 
each time he/she placed first in 
that event. If a tie still exists, 
the tie will be broken by QlvlnQ 
each contestant two points for each 
event in which he/she placed (1st 
throuoh 5th l and one point for each 
time he/she participated in that 
event but did not place. If a tie 
still exists, equal awards will be 
qlven. 

Section 3. In the event two or more 
contestants should earn the same 
number of points for All-Around Cow­
boy or All-Around Cowoirl, the tie 
will be broken by oivinQ one point 
to the contestant who placed first 
in the most events. If a tie still 
exists, the tie will be broken by 
Qivinq each contestant two points 
for each event in which he/she 
placed (1st throuqh 5th l and one 
point for each event participated in 
but did not place. 

A. Individual Events - The top five 
qualifiers in each event will be 
elloible to compete in the Interna­
tional Finals Rodeo. 

B. Team Roplnq The top five 
qualifiers will be eliQible to com­
pete in the International Finals 
Rodeo with each person selectinq 
his/her own team member to compete 
with him/her, but all team members 
must have competed in that event at 
least once durlnQ the rodeo year. A 
contestant may compete once as a 
header and once as a heeler each day 
but cannot compete additional times. 
If a team is compr lsed of members in 
the top 5, then the next hiohest 
qualifier will be Invited until all 
teams are fielded. 



C. Camp Events The top 5 
qualifiers in each event will be 
eliqible to compete in the Interna­
tional Finals Rodeo with each person 
selectinq his/her own team member(s) 
to compete with him/her, but all 
team members must have competed in 
that event at least once during the 
rodeo year. A contestant may com­
pete in a event only once each day. 
If a team is comprised of members in 
the top 5, then the next hiqhest 
qualifier will be invited until all 
teams are fielded. 

Section Invitational Tie 
Breakers. If there is a tie in a 
particular event the tie will be 
broken as follows: 

5. 

A. Each 
two points 
placed in 
5th). 

contestant will be qiven 
for each time he/she 

that event (1st throuqh 

B. If a tie still exists, one point 
will be qiven to each contestant for 
each time he/she placed in that 
event. 

tie still exists, the 
contestant's cumulative times or 
scores for the entire rodeo year 
will be used. 

c. If a 

D. If a tie still exists, all of 
those contestants involved in the 
tie will be invited. 

Section 6. In the event there is no 
International Finals Rodeo held, the 
International awards shall be deter­
mined by points accumulated at the 
IGRA Sanctioned Rodeos held that 
fiscal year. 

RULE XII. 
AWARDS. 

SPECIAL INTERNATIONAL 

Section 1. Oeser iption. The award 
shall be a plaque indicatinq purpose 
of award and shall include the in­
siqnia of International. 

Section 2. President's Award. This 
award is for outstanding contribu-

tions by an Individual or orqaniza­
tion to Gay Rodeo. This is awarded 
for exceptional service to Interna­
tional benefitinq all its members. 
The President of International 
selects the recipients of this 
award. 

Section 3. Director's Award. This 
award is to recoqnlze those members 
of International who have de con­
tributions to International worthy 
of special recoqnltion. This con­
tribution can be in any of the 
copious activities that Interna­
tional encompasses. The Board of 
Directors of International select 
the recipients of this award. 

Section 4. Trustee's Award. This 
award is to recoqnize those members 
of International who have exhibited 
excellence in the standards ex­
emplified in the Code of Ethics and 
Sportsmanship. The Trustees select 
the recipients of this award. 

Section 5. International Award. 
This award is for siqnificant ac­
complishment of a member of Interna­
tional where the special feat is not 
part of some orqanized competition 
which offers recoqnltion in the form 
of awards. The Board of Directors 
select the recipients of this award. 

Section 6. Service Award. This 
award is to recoqnize those members 
of International who have served 
this Association at the Interna­
tional level in an official 
capacity. This award shall be qiven 
at the completion of their term in 
office. 

Section 7. Appreciation Award. 
This award ls for non-members of In­
ternational who have made siq­
nlficant contributions to this As­
sociation and is a means of provld­
lnq a formal "Thank You". This 
award may be oiven by the Officers, 
Directors, Trustees, Committees or 
other official representatives of 
International with the approval of 
the Board of Directors. 
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Section 8. Presentation. All spe­
cial International awards shall be 
presented at the Annual Convention. 

RULE XIII. GRAND ENTRY PROTOCOL. 

The IGRA Protocol for Grand Entry 
shall be as follows (any form of 
parade shall be considered a 
separate activity and shall be com­
pleted prior to the beqinnlno of 
Grand Entry l: 

United States Flaq. 
HostinQ State FlaQ. 
IGRA Flaa. 
Foreiqn National Flaqs 
Alphabetical! y. 
State Flags Alphabetically. 
IGRA State Fl aqs 
Alphabetically. 
IGRA HostinQ State Flaqs 
Alphabetically. 

Each of the above (US and IGRA Flaqs 
excepted l, shall be followed by 
other flaqs (sponsor, business, or­
qanization (church/ 
reliqlousl from that country/ 
state with the member association 
flao the last to enter. All horse­
back participants to follow their 
member association flao into the 
arena. 

Rodeo Royalty (Same order as 
flaos above). 
IGRA Officers and Officials. 
Judoes. 
Other Rodeo Officials. 
P lck-Up Men. 
Bullfiohter. 
Rodeo Clowns. 
Stock Contractor. 
National Anthem. 
Invocation. 
Departure of Participants. 
Postina of IGRA FlaQ. 
Postinq of Host State Flao. 
PostinQ United States Flaq. 

All participants enterlnQ the rinQ 
must be on horseback. 

RULE XIV. INTERNATIONAL COUNTRY I 
WESTERN DANCE COMPETITION. 
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Section 1. Competition to be held 
in conjunction with Annual IGRA Con­
vention. 

Section 2. All rules reQardinQ the 
competition shall be submitted to 
the Vice President of IGRA who will 
be the Board Liaison and responslbl e 
for their submission to the Board of 
Directors. 

Section 3. Contestants need not be 
members of a Rodeo Association but 
must be sponsored by a Club/ 
Bar and/or Country/Western oroup or 
association. 

Section 4. The contest will have 
two (2) levels of competition. 

A. Amateur. 
1. Must be 21 years old (proof 
required. l 
2. Can not have tauqht 
Country/Western or Ballroom dancinq. 
3. Can not be or have been a mem­
ber of a professional dance company. 

B. Pro - Am. 
1. One Ill partner must meet 
amateur requirements. 
2. The other partner may have 
tauoht dance or performed with a 
professional dance company. 

Section 5. Entry fees of $50.00 per 
couple must be turned in no later 
than fourteen (14) days prior to 
opening of convention. 

Section 6. Trophies will be awarded 
to the first three (3) places in 
each level of competition. 

Section 7. A panel of five (Sl 
professional judqes consistino of 
either dance instructors or profes­
sional dancers shall be used. 



Section 8. Judoinq criteria and 
points for each dance: 

A. Technical 
1. Balance I 5 points l 
2. Footwork {5 points) 
3. Posture and frame (5 points) 
4. Movement (5 points) 

Note: Dancers will be free to choose 
their own style. 
B. Showmanship. 
1. Projection (5 points} 
2. Poise (5 points) 
3. OriQinality IS points) 
4. Costume (5 points) 

c. Execution. 
1. Partnership ( 5 points l 
2 . Rhythm IS points) 
3. Transition (5 points) 
4. Tlmino ( 5 points) 
Note: Judoes are not to judoe the 
selection of music, but rather the 
couple's ability to dance to the 
music. 

Section 9. 
each dance 
points from 
wlll deduct 

Section 10. 

Each couple will beoin 
with sixty 160) possible 
each judqe and the judqe 
points. 

Contest Format: 

1. Judoes will select any two-step. 

2. Judqes will select any waltz. 

3. No more than four (4) couples at 
a time on the dance floor and varia­
tions in the dance are allowed as 
lonq as the character of the dance 
remains intact. 

4. Each couple will dance to any 
two-step of their choice. The style 
may be two-step, three-step, one­
step, double two-step, prooressive 
two-step, shuffle, etc. Variations 
in the dance are allowed as lono as 
the character of the dance remains 
intact. 

Note: It is assumed the couples may 
have choreooraphed the routine. 

5. Each couple will danc e to a 
waltz of their choice. Var latio ns 
in the dance are all owed as l o no as 
the character of the danc e r e ma in s 
intac t. 

Note: It is assumed the couples ma y 
have choreooraphed the routine. 

6. Each couple will dance to a free 
style selection of their choice <an y 
dance, anythino Qoes). Lifts and 
drops are allowed in this routine. 

7. Couple's selections of chosen 
routines should be on a record or 
tape (cued), two and one-half (2 
1/2} to three (3) minutes in lenQth. 
All dances should cover the floor in 
a counter-clockwise direction 
without blocklnQ the line of dance . 

Section 11. Official judoes sheet 
(sample attached) shall be used and 
results available to contestants af­
terwards. 

Section 12. Official results shall 
reflect order of placlnq and shall 
become a part of IGRA corporate 
records. 

COUNTRY/WESTERN DANCE COMPETITION 
JUDGING SHEET 

Dateo ____ _ Couple#: 

Location: ______ _ 

Dance: JudQe *' --
1. Technical (possible 5 points per 
area). 

A. Balance 
B. Footwork 
c. Posture/Frame 
c. Movement _ 

Subtotal 
Comments•-- ---------
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2. Showmanship (possible 5 points 
per areal. 

A. Projection 
B. Poise_ -
c. Orioinality 
0. Costume _­

Subtotal 
Comments: ____________________ ___ 

3. Execution (possible 5 points per 
areal. 

A. Partnership _ 
B. Rhythm 
c. Transition 
D. TiminQ _ 

Subtotal 
Comments: ____________________ ___ 

TOTAL 

COUNTRY/WESTERN DANCE COMPETITION 
FINAL TALLY SHEET 

Date: Couple 
Location: __________________ ___ 

Two-Step (Judoes choice). 
Judoe fll 
Judoe 112 
JudQe N3 
Judoe f/4 
Judoe 115 

Subtotal 

Waltz (Judoe's choice) 
JudQe 111 
Judqe 112 
Judge 113 
Judoe #4 
Judoe IS 

Subtota 1 

Two-Step (Couple's choice) 
Judoe Ill 
JudQe N2 
JudQe N3 
JudQe #4 
JudQe N5 

Subtotal 

Waltz (Couple's choice) 
JUdQe N I . 
JudQe N2 
JudQe N3 
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Judqe 114 
JudQe N5 

Subtotal 

Free Style (Couple's choice) 
Judoe #1 
JudQe N2 
JudQe N3 
JudQe #4 
JudQe N5 

Subtotal 
Total 

ATTACHMENT "A" OF IGRA STANDING 
RULES 

CODE OF ETHICS AND SPORTSMANSHIP 
of the 
INTERNATIONAL GAY RODEO ASSOCIATION 

PREAMBLE 

WE BELIEVE' 

THAT the sport of rodeo has earned 
and deserves the company of true 
sportsmen; 

THAT the contestants. sponsors and 
fr lends of rodeo have much to gain 
by observlnQ the hiQhest ethical 
standards and by observino the best 
tenets of oood sportsmanship in all 
thlnos pertalnlno to the sport of 
rodeo; 

THAT. in addition to the basic rule 
of "Do unto others as you would have 
them do unto you", it is desirable 
to define ethical practices, to 
delineate unethical practices, to 
encouraQe oood sportsmanship and 
h!Qh ethical behavior and to warn, 
censure, or brino to public atten­
tion and discipline those who commit 
acts detrimental to the best inter­
est of rodeo; 

THAT 1t is the riQht and obliQation 
of the International Gay Rodeo As­
sociation to set standards in mat­
ters of ethics and sportsmanship 
concernlnQ our rodeos and related 
activities; 



THAT the rules and requlatlons of 
International and its Member As­
sociations shall, ln all respects, 
be supported in our efforts to 
strenothen ethical and oood 
sportsmanship conduct in all methods 
of participation in our rodeos . 

NOW THEREFORE, there is hereby 
created, by the adoption of this 
Resolution by the assembled member­
ship of the International Gay Rodeo 
Association, a committee which shall 
be known as the ETHICAL PRACTICES 
REVIEW BOARD CEPRBl and which shall 
be canst! tuted and empowered as 
follows; 

Section 1. 
Trustees. 

It shall consist of the 

Section 2. A quorum shall be the 
same as required for a Trustees 
meetlnQ. 

Section 3. A majority (more than 
half) shall prevail in all deci­
sions, except that in matters in­
volvlnQ suspensions of a person from 
participation in International sanc­
tioned events and/or publication of 
a citation for unethical or 
unsportsmanlike acts, a two-thirds 
(2/3rds1 majority of the quorum 
shall be required. 

Section 4. All persons involved in 
a complaint shall be notified of a 
hearino to resolve the matter and 
shall be oiven the opportunity to 
present their side of the situation . 

Section 5 . The Chairperson of the 
EPRB shall be the Chairperson of the 
Trustees. 

Section 6. No punitive action 
aoainst anyone which involves publi­
cation or suspension or termination 
of International privileoes shall be 
taken unless the individual involved 
is c;riven reasonable opportunity to 
testify in their own behalf. 

Section 7. The function of the EPRB 

shall be to interpret and enforce 
the ethical and sportsmanship rules 
promuloated and adopted by Interna­
tional, and. within such limita­
tions, develop its own methods for 
handllnq matters properly brouc;rht 
before it. 

Section 8. Alleoed infractions by 
any member of International may be 
brouqht to the EPRB. Such allec;ra­
tions must be in wrltinQ and must be 
submitted no later than 30 days fol­
lowinq the alleged incident Is), ex­
cept that no alleoed infraction will 
be denied review if, in the opinion 
of the EPRB, it is deemed timely due 
to extenuatino circumstances. 

Section 9. It shall be the oenera 1 
policy of the EPRB to be construc­
tive with those who have committed 
unethical or unsportsmanlike acts 
and to use its powers to prevent 
reoccurrence of the event. Proba­
tionary periods may be applied to 
effect discipline. 

Section 10. Any citations or sanc­
tions imposed by the EPRB shall be 
in writinq and shall be approved by 
a two-thirds (23rdsl majority vote 
of the Trustees. 

Section 11 . The EPRB will report 
its findinos and proposed action(s} 
on all matters camino before it to 
the Board of Directors of Interna­
tional for their information. 

Section 12. Notice of disciplinary 
action contemplated by the EPRB 
aoalnst an individual shall be oiven 
in wrltinQ thirty (30) days in ad­
vance of the hear ino date. 

Section 13. This Code of Ethics and 
Sportsmanship shall apply to all 
Member Associations of Interna­
tional, all contestants and par­
ticipants in International sanc­
tioned events, and persons under 
contract to International and/or its 
Member Associations. 
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IT IS HEREBY FURTHER RESOLVED 
THAT the International Gay Rodeo As­
sociation adopts as ethical practice 
and sportsmanlike conduct the fol­
lowlnQ ETHICS AND SPORTSMANSHIP CODE 
to be used with respect to infrac­
tions thereof by the EPRB under its 
stated authority: 

Section 1. The Rules of Interna­
tional and its Member Associations 
are hereby adopted by reference as 
part of this Code of Ethics and 
Sportsmanship. 

Section 2. In every situation the 
best interests of Gay Rodeo shall be 
paramount over all considerations. 

Section 3. The words "Inter­
national" and/or "IGRA" shall not be 
used in connection with events that 
are not officially sponsored or 
sanctioned by International and/or 
1 ts Member Associations. 

Section 4. It shall be considered 
unethical practice for anyone to at­
tempt to influence the action of In­
ternational Officials by duress or 
intimidation of any sort including 
threat of leqal action aoainst such 
offlclals. 

Section 5. Unless prior written ap­
proval has been obtained, lt shall 
be considered unethical for a Member 
Association to schedule a rodeo or 
related event at the same time as a 
Divisional Rodeo, International 
Finals Rodeo, or International An­
nual Convention. 

Section 6. The arena conduct of any 
contestant shall not be such as to 
adversely affect the competition of 
any other contestant in the arena. 

Section 7. A member, when offerlnQ 
opinions, shall do so in a manner 
than reflects strict inteqrity and 
courtesy. 

Section 8. Contestants should not 
accuse the judQe(sl of favoritism or 
bribery; they should support the 
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judqes and the judqinQ system. If 
they have a leqitimate protest, they 
should follow the procedures set out 
herein. 

Section 9. Judoes should not com­
pete in an event where they are 
judolno. 

Section 10. The Arena Director, Of­
ficial Rodeo Secretary, Official 
Timekeeper, or Official Scorekeepers 
should not compete in an event where 
they are workinQ. 

IT IS HEREBY FURTHER RESOLVED that 
these quidelines will be followed in 
fillnQ a complaint with the Ethical 
Practices Review Board. 

Section 1. All complaints must be 
in writinQ and siqned by the com­
plainant. 

Section 2 . The complaint must in­
clude full name and address of 
defendant and complainant. 

Section 3. The complaint must in­
clude all infractions and substan­
tiatinQ evidence. 

Section 4. The complaint must be 
submitted first to the Trustee of 
the complainant's Member Association 
and/or the Board of Directors for 
presentation to the EPRB. 

Section 5. If approved for hearlnQ 
by the EPRB, all persons involved 
will receive appropriate notice. 

ATTACHMENT "B" OF IGRA STANDING 
RULES. 

RULES GOVERNING SELECTION OF 
MR/MS/MISS IGRA. 

Section 1. Scar lnQ will be done by 
all judoes with hiQh and low scores 
beinQ thrown out and the remaininq 
scores totaled. 

Section 2. Each Member Association 
shall supply a quallfled judoe for 
competition judQinq at the 



MR/MS/MISS contest. 

Section 3. All contestants must be 
the official title holder of an IGRA 
Member Association. Those orqaniza­
tions which have or intend to submit 
a membership application at the IGRA 
convention may also have contestants 
entered, provided their deleqation 
is seated at the beqinninq of the 
IGRA convention. 

Section 4. All Entries 
fees must be submitted not 
th irty ( 30) days pr lor 
scheduled cornpeti tlon. 

and entry 
less than 
to the 

Section 5. Contestants must wear a 
banner reflectinq the title they 
hold durinq all phases of the com­
petition, except horsemanship and 
talent competitions. 

Section 6. Contestants must provide 
written verification slqned by their 
TI'Ustee that they have raised $500 
foi' a 501(c) Non-Profit Orqaniza­
tion. 

7. There will be a special award 
pt'esented to the contestant who 
raised the most money foi' Non-profit 
OI'Qanizatlons. If a contestant 
wishes to be considered for this 
award, they must submit the deslq­
nated entry form with written 
vei' ification attached. 

8. There will be no points qiven 
for money raised. This is why there 
is a special recoqnition award 
provided. 

9. Upon assuminq their I'espective 
title, MRIMSIMISS IGRA will become 
an extension of and responsible to 
the Public Relations Committee. 

10. Each cateQOI'Y (MR/MS/MISS) will 
have a second runner up, first run­
ner up and a winner. 

11. All results of the MRIMSIMISS 
competition will become a matter of 
corporate i'ecord. Results shall 
reflect the order of placement. 

12. Areas of judqinq. 
A. MR and MS contestants will be 
judqed in personality, western wear 
and horsemanship. 

B. MISS contestants will be judqed 
in personality, western wear and en­
tertainment. 

c. Scores from each cateqory will 
be accumulated and contestants 
receivinQ the most points will 
receive the titles. 

D. Horsemanship, western wear and 
entertainment cateQories will be 
open to the public. The personality 
seQment will be closed to the 
public. 

13. Point Values. 
A. Horsemanship - 25 points. 
B. Western Wear - 25 points. 
c. Personality - 25 points. 
D. Entertainment - 25 points. 
E. Each contestant beoins each 
cateqory with equal points. Deduc­
tion of points based on judgino will 
result in a final score for each 
contestant in each cateqory. 
Example: In Horsemanship, each time 
the horse is allowed to break the 
prescribed oait, one {1) point will 
be deducted. 

14. Compet i tlon Guidelines. 
A. Personality Interview. 
Judqes wi l l be lookino for: 
( 1l. Poise. 
{ 2). Confidence 
(3) . Familiarity with Gay rodeo, 

Member Association, IGRA and 
its benefits to the Gay Com­
munity at larqe. 

(4). Casual western wear (MISS will 
appear in male attire). 

B. Western wear competition shall 
be staqed separately from horseman­
ship and the entertainment competi­
tion. 
I 11. MRIMS /MISS will model contem­

porary western fashions such 
as could be found in today's 
western wear cataloques or a 
quality western store. 
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2. MISS may not wear staoe costumes 
for the western dress competition.· 

c. MISS talent competition will be 
a presentation of a "show" routine 
country/western in nature. 
1. Five (5) minute time limit. Ex­
ceedinq the time limit will result 
in a five 15) point per minute 
penalty or portion of a minute. 
2. Audience shall be asked not to 
tip durino presentation. 
3. Music selection (if any) must be 
taped (only number on tape) and 
cued. 
4. Presentation shall be done solo. 

0. Rules reqardino the horsemanship 
pattern are enclosed. These are 
basically the rules oovernino the 
Western Ridino Pattern of the 
American Quarter Horse Association 
as amended and approved by IGRA. 

15. HORSEMANSHIP RULES FOR MR/MS 
IGRA. 
Judoinq for the horsemanship portion 
of the Hr. and Ms. contests is to be 
based oenerally on the Western 
Ridino Pat tern 1 n the Amer lean 
Quarter Horse Association Handbook. 
A contestant's performance shall be 
submitted on a standard 1/2 inch VHS 
video tape and shall consist of one 
ntlnuous performance from one 
camera. The ru 1 es as amended by 
IGRA are as follows: 

A. Western ridlno is neither a 
stunt nor a race, but it should be 
done with reasonable speed. It is a 
competition in the performance of a 
sensible, well-mannered, free and 
movino ranch horse which can oet its 
rider around on the usual ranch 
chores, over the trails, or Qive a 
quiet comfortable, and pleasant ride 
in open country. 

B. The contestlnq rider will be 
judoed on ability to control mount 
thouqh oaits (walk, trot, lope). 
Contestant must demonstrate poise, 
confidence, sportsmanship and show­
manship. 
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c. A hackamore, curb, or snaffle 
bit is permissible. Chain curbs are 
permissible but must be at least 
one-half C 1/2) inch in width and 
must lie flat aoainst the jaw of the 
horse with a two {2) finoer al­
lowance between jaw an chain. No 
wire curbs, reoardless of how padded 
or covered, nor any chin strap nar­
rower than one-half Cl/2) inch will 
be perm! t ted. 

D. The followino pattern and 
routine are prescribed. It is es­
sential that judoes and riders ad­
here to it. 

E. On the pattern, the short, 
double line represents a swinqinq 
qate which the horse must put the 
rider in a position to open, pass 
throuoh, and close without dismount­
lno. It may be located in any part 
of the arena and should be one which 
will not endanoer horse or rider. 

F. The eioht small circles repre­
sent markers {barrels, keqs, or 
standards recommended l. These 
should be separated by a uniform 
distance of not less than thirty 
130! feet nor more than flfty 150! 
feet on the side with five markers. 
I See diaoram.) 

G. The recta no 1 e represents an 
obstacle lone small loq recommended) 
just hioh enouoh to break the 
animal's stride. 

H. The lonQ and sometimes twlstlno 
line indicates the direction to 
travel and the qaits at which the 
horse is to move. The dotted line 
( ... l indicates walk: the dashed 
line (---) indicates trot, and the 
solid line ( ___ ) indicates lope. 

I. Contestant will be required to 
dismount, 1 ead away, back up, 
remount and walk away. 
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J. The rider will put his/her horse 
throuoh the oate first and proceed 
on the routine as indicated by the 
pattern. Any rider not followino 
the pattern exactly will be dls­
quallfled. 

K. Only one (1) hand may be used on 
reins and hands may not be chanoed 
except that it is permissible to 
chanoe hands when openinQ the oate 
if the oate is in such a position to 
justify a chanQe of hands on the 
reins. The hand used to open the 
Qate must remain on the oate at all 
times except when un1atchinQ or 
latch! no the oate. 

L. Hands must be around reins. One 
{1) flnoer between the reins is per­
mitted. 

M. Rider's hands shall be clear of 
horse and saddle while horse is in 
motion. 

N. Romals, quirts and crops, if 
worn or carr led, may not be used. 

o. The contestino horses must be 
properly oroomed and in sound condi­
tion. All equipment used must be in 
oood and safe repair. 

P. Contestants may be disqualified 
for non-compliance with the pub­
lished rules. 

WESTERN RIDING PATTERN. 

(See paoe 4 0. ) 

ATTACHMENT "C" OF IGRA 
RULES. 

STANDING 

IGRA JUDGES CERTIFICATION PROGRAM. 

1. Be a member in oood standlnQ o f 
an IGRA Member Association. 
2. Complete an application for 
Judoes' School. 

3. Attend Judoes' School at a mini­
mum of three (3) rodeos approved by 
the Chairperson of the Judoes Com­
mittee. At least two of these 
Judqes schools must be at IGRA Ap­
proved rodeos. If an applicant 
presents written documentation of 
previous rodeo judolno experience, 
they must attend a minimum of one 
(1) Judoes School at an IGRA Ap­
proved rodeo to show they are 
knowledoeable. The Judoes Committee 
may require additional Judqes 
Schools if, in their opinion, the 
applicant needs additional tralnlno. 
Scores awarded by students will be 
compared aoalnst official scores for 
analysis. 

4. Attend a minimum of one {1) 
Judoes' Seminar approved by IGRA. 

5. Take and pdss an examination 
after completion of paraoraphs 1 
throuoh 4 above. 

6. Each applicant must obtain from 
IGRA or its representative a copy of 
the PRCA Judoes Handbook and PRC 
Bylaws and Rules. Ot'Lt:r~-

1. Upon satisfactory completion of 
all qualifications, the Judoes Com­
mittee recommendations for cer­
tification shall be submitted to the 
IGRA Trustees for approval. Upon a 
two-thirds ( 2/3rds) vote of the 
Trustees, a certification card shall 
be issued by the Chairperson of the 
Board of Trustees. 

8. All Judqes Certification cards 
Any person interested in attendinq a will expire on October 31 of each 
Judoes Seminar, or student judoino year. 
at a rodeo, shall be responsible for 
contactlno the Chairperson of the 
Judoes Committee to schedule the 
traininq. 

A. REQUIREMENTS FOR QUALIFICATION. 
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B. Recertification of Judoes. 

1. Each certified judoe must 
reapply in writino to the Chairper­
son of the Judoes Committee prior to 
the IGRA Finals Rodeo (if held), or 
the end of the IGRA rodeo year, 
whichever comes first. The Judoes 
Committee shall review the past per­
formance before recommendino recer­
tification. Upon two-thirds ap­
proval by the IGRA Trustees, a cer­
tification card will be reissued by 
the Chairperson of the Board of 
Trustees. 

2. Each certified judoe must attend 
one j udoes seminar each year and 
pass a written examination in order 
to be recommended for recertifica­
tion for the next IGRA rodeo year, 

3. Failure to have officiated at at 
least one {1) IGRA approved rodeo 
durino the year shall not be orounds 
for refusino recertification for the 
next year. 

c. Suspension of Judoes. 

1. Grounds for removal of an in­
dividual from the IGRA list of ap­
proved judoes shall include, but not 
be limited to, the followino: 
a. Failure to comply with IGRA 
rules and reoulations. 
b. Failure to be in western attire, 
includino hat and boots while judo­
inq an IGRA approved rodeo. 
c. Failure to act in a professional 
manner. 

2. Suspension shall be by a two­
thirds {2/3rdsl vote of the 
Trustees. If suspended, a judqe may 
appear in person before the Trustees 
to request reinstatement as a judoe. 
This must be done at the IGRA annual 
convention. 

D. Judolno Commitments. 
1. No judoe may officiate at a 
rodeo if any member of his/her 
family (father, mother, wife, hus­
band, brother, sister, son or 
dauohterl is a contestant. 
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2. If. after acceptance of a judo­
ino commitment, the judoe is unable 
to keep the commitment, he/she shall 
communicate in writino in a timely 
manner with the rodeo manaoement to 
allow it time to find a replacement. 

3. Upon arrival in the city where 
he/she is to officiate, the judoe 
will contact an official of the 
rodeo and advise them of his/her 
presence and where he/she may be 
contacted locally. 

4. The judoe will be Qiven 
schedule of events and rules as soon 
as possible after his/her arrival. 

5. DurinQ an IGRA approved rodeo, a 
judoe shall be present to meet 
his/her responsibilities under IGRA 
rules and be available to assist 
rodeo manaQement in meetino its 
responsibilities of compliance with 
IGRA rules. 

ATTACHMENT 
RULES. 

"D" OF IGRA STANDING 

IGRA RODEO SECRETARIES CERTIFICATION 
PROGRAM 

A. REQUIREMENTS FOR QUALIFICATION. 

1. Be a member in oood standinQ of 
an IGRA Member Association. 

2. Complete an application for cer­
tification. 

3. Serve as an Assistant Secretary 
at three (3) IGRA approved rodeos. 
Associations will not refuse any 
reasonable quest from an applicant 
to serve as an Assistant Rodeo 
Secretary. 

4. Attend and successfully complete 
one Rodeo Secretaries Seminar. 
5. Successfully pass the examina­
tion at the conclusion of the Rodeo 
Secretaries Seminar. 
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6. Certification as an IGRA. Rodeo 
Secretary will expire on October 31 
each year. Rodeo Secretaries must 
reapply in wrltlnQ prior to the an­
nual IGRA Finals Rodeo or rodeo 
year, whichever comes first, at 
which time their past performance 
will be reviewed before a renewal 
card will be issued. 

7. Fall ure to have been on a 
secretar lal staff or served as an 
official IGRA Rodeo Auditor at least 
one ( 11 IGRA approved rodeo dur lnQ 
the year shall be Qrounds for refus­
inQ reissuinQ a Rodeo Secretaries 
Card for the next year. 

8. In the event a Certified 
Secretary has not served on a 
secretarial staff or as the official 
Rodeo Auditor at an IGRA approved 
rodeo durlnQ the year, he/she shall 
be required to fulfill the require­
ments listed in numbers 4 and 5 of 
Section A before becominQ ellQlble 
for recertification. 

B. RECERTIFICATION FOR RODEO 
SECRETARIES. 

1. Must apply in wrltinQ to the 
Chairperson of the Secretaries Com­
mittee for review and approval. 
Committee recommendations for recer­
tification shall be submitted to the 
IGRA Trustees for approval. Upon a 
2/3 vote of the Trustees, a cer­
tlflcatlon card shall be issued by 
the Chairperson of the Board of 
Trustees. 

C. SUSPENSION OF RODEO SECRETARIES. 

1. Grounds for removal of an in­
dividual form the IGRA list of ap­
proved Rodeo Secretar las shall in­
clude, but not be limited to the 
followlnQ: 
a. Failure to comply with IGRA 
rules and reQulations 
b . Failure to act in a professional 
manner. 

2. Suspension shall be by a two­
thirds (2/3rds) vote of the 

Trustees. If suspended, a Secretary 
may apply for rein-statement at the 
IGRA annual convention. 

D. RODEO SECRETARY COMMITMENTS . 

1. If, after acceptance of a com­
mitment to serve as a Rodeo 
Secretary, the Secretary is unable 
to keep the commitment, he/she shall 
communicate in writlnQ in a timely 
manner with the rodeo manaqement to 
allow it time to find a replacement . 

2. Upon arrival in the city where 
he/she is to officiate, the Rodeo 
Secretary will contact an official 
of the rodeo and advise them of 
his/her presence and where he/she 
may be contacted locally. 

3. The Rodeo Secretary will be 
Qiven a schedule of events and rules 
as soon as possible after his / her 
arrival . 

4. Ourlnq an IGRA approved rodeo, a 
Rodeo Secretary shall be present to 
meet his /her respons !bill ties under 
IGRA rules and be available to as­
sist rodeo manaqement in meetlnQ its 
responsiblli ties of compliance with 
IGRA rules. 

ATTACHMENT "E" OF IGRA STANDING 
RULES. 

IGRA ARENA DIRECTORS' CERTIFICATION 
PROGRAM. 

A. REQUIREMENTS FOR QUALIFICATION. 

1. Be a member in QOod standinQ of 
an IGRA Member Association. 
2. Complete an application for cer­
tification. 

3. Be an IGRA certified Chute Coor­
dinator. 

4. Serve as an Assistant Arena 
Director at three 131 IGRA approved 
rodeos. 
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5. Attend one {1) Judqes Seminar, 
one { 1) Secretaries Seminar, and one 
( 1) Arena Directors Seminar. 

6. Take and pass an examination 
after completion of items 1 throuqh 
5. 

7. Upon satisfactory completion of 
all qualifications, the Arena Direc­
tors Committee recommendations for 
certification shall be submitted to 
the IGRA Trustees for approval. 
Upon two-thirds {2/3rd) vote of the 
Trustees, a certlf !cation card shall 
be issued by the Chairperson of the 
Board of Trustees. 

8. All Arena Directors Certifica­
tion Cards will expire on October 31 
of each year. 

B. Recertification of Arena Direc-
tors. 
1. Arena Directors must reapply in 
writinq for recertification prior to 
the annual IGRA Finals Rodeo or 
rodeo year, whichever comes first, 
at which time their past performance 
will be reviewed before a renewal 
card will be issued. 

2. Fai 1 ure to have been an Arena 
Director ln at least one IGRA ap­
proved rodeo durlnq the year shall 
be orounds for refusinQ reissulnq an 
Arena Directors' Card for the next 
year. 

3. Written application must be sub­
mitted to the Chairperson of the 
Arena Directors Comml t tee for rev lew 
and approval for recertification. 
Committee recommendations for recer­
tification shall be submitted to the 
IGRA Trustees for approval. Upon a 
two-thirds {2/3rds) vote of the 
Trustees, a recertification card 
shall be issued by the Chairperson 
of the Board of Trustees. 

c. Suspension of Arena Directors. 

1. Grounds for removal of an in­
dividual form the IGRA list of ap­
proved Arena Directors shall in-
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elude, but not be limited to the 
followinq, 
a. Failure to comply with IGRA 
rules and reoulations. 
b. Failure to be in western attire, 
includlno hat and boots, while of­
flciatinq at an IGRA approved rodeo. 
c. Failure to act in a professional 
manner. 

2. Suspension shall be by a 2/3 
vote of the Board of Trustees. If 
suspended, an Arena Director may 
apply for reinstatement at the IGRA 
annual convention. 

D. Arena Director Commitments. 

1. If, after acceptance of a com­
mitment to serve as a Arena Direc­
tor, the Arena Director is unable to 
keep the commitment, he/she shall 
communicate in writinQ in a timely 
manner with the rodeo manaqement to 
allow it time to find a replacement. 

2. Upon arrival in the city where 
he/she is to officiate, the Arena 
Director will contact an official of 
the rodeo and advise them of his/her 
presence and where he/she may be 
contacted locally. 

3. The Arena Director will be Qiven 
a schedule of events and rules as 
soon as possible after his/her ar­
rival. 

4. DurinQ an IGRA approved rodeo, a 
Arena Director shall be present to 
meet his /her res pons iblli ties under 
IGRA rules and be available to as­
sist rodeo manaqement in meetinQ its 
responsibilities of compliance with 
IGRA rules. 

ATTACHMENT "F" OF IGRA STANDING 
RULES. 

IGRA CHUTE COORDINATORS' CERTIFICA­
TION PROGRAM. 

A. REQUIREMENTS FOR QUALIFICATION. 

1. Be a member in qood standinQ of 
an IGRA Member Association. 
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Co-~.ete a- ap~:!cat on !or cer­
tlflcat .. on. 

3 . Attend Chute Coordinators 
Seminar. 

4. Work on the Chute Coordinators 
staff at a minimum of three (3) 
IGRA approved rodeos, one of them as 
Assistant Chute Coordinator, and 
have a letter of evaluation from the 
Chute Coordinator for the rodeos 
worked. 

5. Take and pass an examination 
after completion of items 1 throuqh 
4. 

6. Upon satisfactory completion of 
all qualifications, the Chute Coor­
dinators Committees recommendations 
for certifications shall be sub­
mitted to the IGRA Trustees. Upon 
two-thirds (2/3rds) vote of the 
Trustees, a certification card will 
be issued by the Chairperson of the 
Board of Trustees. 

7. All Chute Coordinators cer­
tification cards will expire on Oc­
tober 31 of each year. 

B. Recertification of Chute Coor­
dinators. 

1. Each Certified Chute Coordinator 
must reapply in writinQ to the 
Chairperson of the Chute 
Coordinators' Committee pr lor to the 
IGRA Finals Rodeo, if held, or at 
the end of the IGRA Rodeo year, 
whichever is first. The Chute Coor­
dinators Committee recommendations 
for recertification shall be sub­
mitted to the IGRA Trustees for ap­
proval. Upon a 2/3 vote of the 
Trustees, a certification card shall 
be issued by the Chairperson of the 
Board of Trustees. 

2. Failure to have been a part of a 
chute crew in at least one IGRA ap­
proved rodeo or attendinQ a Chute 
Coordinators' Seminar dur inQ the 
year shall be Qrounds for refusinQ 
reissuinQ an Chute Coordinators' 

Card for the next year. 

C. SUSPENSION OF CHUTE COOR-
DINATORS. 

1. Grounds for removal of an in­
dividual form the IGRA list of ap­
proved Chute Coordinators shall in­
clude, but not be limited to the 
following: 
a. Failure to comply with IGRA 
rules and reQulations. 
b. Failure to be in western attire , 
lncludinQ hat and boots, while of­
ficiatino at an IGRA approved rodeo. 
c. Failure to act in a professional 
manner. 

2. Suspension shall be by a 2/3 
vote of the Board of Trustees. If 
suspended, a Chute Coordinator may 
apply for reinstatement at the IGRA 
annual convention. 

D. CHUTE COORDINATOR COMMITMENTS. 
1. If, after acceptance of a com­
mitment to serve as a Chute Coor­
dinator, the Chute Coordinator is 
unable to keep the commitment, 
he/she shall communicate in wrltino 
in a timely manner with the rodeo 
manaoement to allow it time to find 
a replacement. 
2. Upon arrival in the city where 
he/she is to officiate, the Chute 
Coordinator will contact an official 
of the rodeo and advise them of 
his/her presence and where he/she 
may be contacted locally. 

3. The Chute Coordinator will be 
Qiven a schedule of events and rules 
as soon as possible after his/her 
arrival. 

4. Durino an IGRA approved rodeo, a 
Chute Coordinator shall be present 
to meet his/her responsibilities un­
der IGRA rules and be available to 
assist rodeo manaqement in meetlno 
its responsibilities of compliance 
with IGRA rules. 
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1988 IGRA CHAMPIONS 
DIVISION II 

DIVISION I 

ALL AROUND CHAMPIONS 
Greq Olson AGRA 
Cindy McCormick GSGRA 

BULL RIDING 
Greo Olson AGRA 

BAREBACK BRONC RIDING 
Keith Thompson AGRA 

WILD COW RIDING 
GreQ Olson AGRA 
Deborah Prochnow GSGRA 

CHUTE DOGGING 
Greo Olson AGRA 
Wanda Sander GSGRA 

TEAM ROPING (Unbreakable tiel 
Larry Jones AGRA 
Greq Olson AGRA 

BREAKAWAY ROPING 
Greo Olson AGRA 
Cindy McCormick 

CALF ROPING ON FOOT 
Gary Newman AGRA 
Cindy McCormick GSGRA 

BARREL RACING 
Larry Jones AGRA 
Cindy McCormick GSGRA 

FLAG RACING 
Larry Gunter AGRA 
Cindy McCormick GSGRA 

POLE BENDING 
Jerry Hubbard GSGRA 
Cindy McCormick GSGRA 

GOAT DECORATING I Unbreakable 
tlel 

Dan Iversen AGRA 
Greo Olson AGRA 
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ALL AROUND CHAMPIONS 
Bill Sanders TGRA 
Lee Free OGRA 

BULL RIDING 
Glen Hostetler 

WILD COW RIDING 
Glen Hostetler 
R. c. Cuellar 

CHUTE DOGGING 
Bill Sanders TGRA 
Shery 1 Kanaoa TGRA 

TEAM ROPING 
Murmur Tuckness 

BREAKAWAY ROPING 
R. D. Lynch TGRA 
Lee Free OGRA 

CALF ROPING ON FOOT 
Bill Sanders TGRA 
Sande Hiller OGRA 

BARREL RACING 
John Beck CGRA 
Joyce Hyers OGRA 

FLAG RACE 
Larry Brandon OGRA 
Laura O'Neill CGRA 

POLE BENDING 
Glen Hostettler TGRA 
Lee Free OGRA 

GOAT DECORATING (Unbreakable 
tiel 

Larry Brandon OGRA 
Greg Osborne OGRA 

STEER DECORATING 
Larry Branton OGRA 

WILD DRAG RACE (Unbreakable 
tiel 

Chris Files TGRA 
Blll Sanders TGRA 



STEER DECORATING I Unbreakable 
tiel 

Dan Iversen AGRA 
GreqOlson AGRA 

WILD DRAG RACE !Unbreakable 
tie I 

Gary Newman AGRA 
Keith Thompson AGRA 

1989 RODEO ROYALTY 

MR. IGRA 
Jerry Hubbard GSGRA 

MS. IGRA 
Connie Clovis KGRA 

MISS IGRA 
Haqnolla Spir 1 ts CGRA 
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IGRA SANCTIONED RODEO RULES 

I. REQUIREMENTS 

1. Have a veterinarian on ca 11 
and provide name and phone 
number in contestant packaqe . 

2. Standard Entry Form. 

3. Must comply with State 
Livestock Health Rules and 
Reoulatlons. 

4. Offer events from Approved 
List. 

A. Each rodeo must provide: 
(11. Four (41 Rouqh Stock 

events. 
(21. Three (31 Ropinq 

events. 
{ 31. Three I 3) Horse events. 
( 41 . Three ( 31 Camp events. 

5. Follow approved Point 
Structure. 

6. Provide followlno IGRA 
Certified Officials' 
A. Rodeo Director 
B. Arena Director. 
c. Two Chute Coordinators. 

One (1) for Bucklnq and 
Dooolnq Chutes and and One 
(ll for Roplnq Chutes. 

D. Three Official Timers 
approved by an IGRA 
Certified Scorekeeper . 

E. Scorekeeper. 
F. Secretary. 
G. Judqes - Minimum of two 

(21. Only one ( 11 judqe 
may be a first time judQe. 
If more than two ( 2 l 
judqes are used, there 
must be one Ill ex-
per lanced judQe shar lnQ 
the officiatinq of each 
event. 

7 . Professional Bullfiqhter. 

8. Professional Pick-up Personnel 
(Minimum of 21. 

9. Professional Medical Personnel 
and Ambulance. 
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10 . American and State fla qs 
presented Western style. 

11. Follow spec i fic lap and tap 
rules . Refer to timed e v ent s 
for definition of lap and tap 
rules. 

12. Contestant Ev ent Control 
Sheets will be posted in a 
specified area convenient t o 
the Contestants. 

13 . Publish Rules, Reaulations , 
and Guaranteed Minimum Pay­
Offs prior to the Rodeo. 

14. Media/Photoqrapher Control -
Both public and private 
media/photoqrapher personnel , 
will be controlled in 
specific desiqnated areas , 
i . e. arena , chutes, and 
contestan t areas. 

15 . Unofficial rodeo results must 
be made available to all 
contestants no later than one 
hour pr lor to sanctioninQ . 

16. Must provide: 

A. Requlatlon size arena. 
(Minimum 100' x 175'1. 

B. Minimum of four buckinQ 
chutes. 

C. A ropinq chute . 

D. HoldinQ pens. 

E. Easy access to arena , i.e. 
entrance and exit qates. 

F. Variances must be approved 
by IGRA Board of Director s 
and included in packaqe 
mailed to contestants. 



17. After a rodeo has been 
approved by IGRA, all 
printed advertisinQ and 
promotional material used by 
a committee, manaoement, or 
stock contractor to promote 
that rodeo shall have the 
official IGRA emblem dis­
played . This requirement 
does not permit the use of 
the reQistered trademark on 
products that are to be sold 
commerclall y. (Refer to 
Bylaws, Article XI - Club, 
InslQnla, Colors) XI/ 

18. All rodeo committees must 
show proof of public lia­
bility insurance includinq 
International Gay Rodeo 
Association as the add­
itional insured on the 
po!lcy . 

19 . Any entry fee exceedinq 
$15.00 wlll be subject to 
the approval of the IGRA 
Board of Directors. 

20. Each rodeo shall have the 
followlnQ rodeo personnel 
wear inq the followinQ 
colored vests: 
A. JudQes - Red. 
B. Arena director and Asst. 

Arena Director - Blue. 
C. Rodeo Director and Asst. 

Rodeo Director - Black. 
D. Secretaries and Score­

keepers - Oranqe. 
E. Timers - Yellow. 
F . Chute director - Green. 

II • GENERAL RULES 

1. All contestants must be of 
leqal aqe (21) as prescribed 
by Federal Reoulations. 

2. All participants must fill out 
complete! y the standard entry 
and liability waiver form. 
There is no liability 
insurance- provided by IGRA or 
the host rodeo association 
and/or rodeo sponsor. 

Contestants aqree to abide by 
the rules and requlatlons of 
IGRA. 

3. Each contestant will be issued 
a contestant number, which 
must be worn on the con­
testant's back at all times 
durinQ the rodeo. This will 
Qain the contestant admittance 
to the Qrounds. the contestant 
and chute areas. Lost, stolen 
or forQotten contestant num­
bers will be replaced for a 
fee of Flve Dollars {$5.00) . 
No admittance or competlnq 
will be allowed without an 
authorized, issued number worn 
on the contestant's back. 
Fall ure to comply will result 
in disqualification and 
forfeiture of fees . 

4. All contestants must reqister 
usinq their leqal name. 
However, under AKA (also known 
as l he/she may use an alias. 
This must be the name used by 
the rodeo announcer and 
released to the news media. 

5. Any contestant can be 
dlsquallfled by the local 
rodeo officials and will 
forfeit all entry fees for any 
of the followinq: 
l\. FlQhtlnQ 
B. Attemptinq to fix an event 

or bribe a judQe and/or 
rodeo official. 

c. EnterinQ the arena or 
contestant area under the 
influence or in possession 
of alcohol, narcotics or 
druos of any kind. 

D. Inhumane treatment of 
animals. 

E. Illeqal or unauthorized 
drUQQinQ of animals . 

F . Intentionally subjectinq 
the rodeo or IGRA to bad 
publlclty. 
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G. Contestants working rodeo 
livestock anytime other 
than participating in the 
event or without authori­
zation from the local 
rodeo off lela 1. 

H. SharinQ of contestant 
numbers and/or passes. 

I. Unauthor !zed entry into 
secretarial area. 

6. Any contestant will be 
disqualified by the local 
rodeo officials and will 
forfeit all monies earned, 
awards received and points for 
any of the followinQ: 
A. Bad checks. A returned 
check received in the local 
association office will mean 
immediate ineliqibility. To 
reqaln eligibility, the face 
va 1 ue of the check, the bank 
charge and collection fee must 
be paid in full within ten 
days. 
B. Nonpayment of entry fees. 

7. It is mandatory that all 
contestants and arena per­
sonnel attend a meeting prior 
to competing. Meetings will 
be held pr lor to grand entry 
for each performance. The 
necessity for a contestant 
meeting pr lor to each per­
mance, other than the first 
day, shall be the option of 
the Arena Director. Chute 
numbers and runnlnQ order for 
each qo around will be assig­
ned by random drawlnq by the 
Rodeo Secretary and posted 
before the contestant meetlnq. 
Failure to attend a meeting 
will result in a Twenty-Five 
Dollar l$25.001 fine payable 
in cash before the contestant 
can compete. 

a. Entries for all events 
( excl udlng Camp Events) must 
be postmarked fourteen days 
pr lor to the first perfor­
mance. Late entr les may be 
accepted up until 10:00 p.m. 
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the day prior to the first 
(1st) performance at an addi­
tional fee of $50 per con­
testant. This rule does not 
apply to first time contest­
ants. Late entries will be 
accepted by cash, certified 
check or money order only. 

9. Contestants must enter a min­
imum of one { ll event both 
days. 

10. Entry fees are per contestant 
per event per day. 

11. Coggins test and health 
certificates must comply with 
the host states reoulations. 
Host State Livestock Health 
Requlatlons must be printed on 
the entry form or attached 
thereto. 

12. All contestants are required 
to wear lonq sleeve shirt 
Western hat and Western boots 
dur lnQ the competi tlon. No 
rolled sleeves except when 
usino a wrap durinQ rouqh 
stock events. Failure to do 
so, will cause the contestant 
to be disqualified. Camp 
events excluded. 

13. Contestant must provide, or 
make arranoements, for their 
horse and / or the necessary 
equipment for these events. 

14. Slack Time. Slack time may be 
run at the option of the rodeo 
committee. 

15. The IGRA rodeo year will beoin 
on November 1st and end on 
October 31st of the followlnQ 
year. 

16. All contestants competino for 

t~~o~~a~~=n~~~~ ~~ :n m~~~r tt-'i 
stat e association or state (if£M 
association recoonlzed by 
IGRA. (Refer to StandinQ 
Rules and Procedures, Rule X, 1¥ 
Section 5.) 



17. Each IGRA sanctioned rodeo 
shall provide IGRA and the 
member associations a list of 
contestants disqualified under 
Rule II.6.A thru B. Contest­
ants shall be lnellQible to 
compete in any other IGRA 
sanctioned rodeo until cleared 
by the association havlnQ 
disqualified them. Notice 
shall be Qiven fourteen days 
pr lor to the next rodeo. 

16. Each IGRA sanctioned rodeo 
shall provide IGRA and the 
member associations a list of 
contestants dlsquallf led 
under Rule II.S.A thru I. 
Multiple infractions may 
result in contestant becominQ 
ineliQible to compete in IGRA 
sanctioned rodeos. 

19. All times and scores shall be 
announced durinQ a perform­
and slack. Every effort will 
be made to announce contestant 
sponsors. 

20. A contestant must be a member 
of an IGRA member state assoc­

tJOi~ iation or state association 
1~ fBCOQnized by IGRA at the time 

'> Lfj ~'of reQlstratlon to be ellQlble 
f-11 ~if to win day money, buckles, ft!' awards, and points. (Refer to 

J' ~;~~~~~d 5 :~ocedures, Rule X, /i 
21. It is the privileqe of a 

contestant to allow other 
people within the confines of 
the timed event box, i.e. 
{Breakaway Calf Ropl nq/Tea m 

Rop 1 nQ l . IJ Jl ll 0 ,.,, "-c- £ {1£1'- "'r 

22. Only a contestant may scratch 
themselves from any or all 
events. 

23. No pets all owed. 

24. All timed events that have a 
time limit for the contestant 
to compete in must have a 
horn, whistle, or buzzer slq­
nalllnQ the end of the time 

allowed for that event. 

25. IGRA members acknowledqe that 
rodeos are a danqerous activ­
ity and that participation in 
a rodeo as a competl tor, in­
dependent contractor, or vol­
unteer, exposes the partici­
pant to a substantial and ser­
ious r lsk of property damaqe, 
personal injury or death. 
IGRA members acknowledqe this 
fact and beinq fully aware 
that participation in IGRA 
sanctioned rodeos will ex­
pose a participant to such 
hazards releases IGRA, 
Sponsors, rodeo production 
entitles, their affiliates , 
related or subsidiary 
companies, and the officers, 
directors, employees or aqents 
from liability for any and all 
property or personal damaqes 
incurred while participatlnQ 
in an IGRA sanctioned rodeo. 
IGRA members shall not now or 
at any time in the future, 
directly or indirectly, 
commence or prosecute any 
action aqainst the before­
mentioned parties. 
This provision shall be bind­
inq upon each IGRA member, 
his/her lover or spouse, leqal 
representatives, heirs, succ­
essors, and/or assiqns. 

'Tn -
26 . Any of(lCe;., /Jirectorftr 

trustee of IGRA shall have 
access to any part of the 
rodeo enclosure or arena when 
identification is presented. 
However, if an IGRA official 
is a contestant, he/she is 
axel uded from enter inQ the 
secretarial area. 
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21. All key personnel (Rodeo 
Director, Asst. Rodeo Direc­
tor, Arena Director, Asst. 
Arena Director, Chute Coor­
dinator, Asst. Chute Coor­
dinator, JudQes, Timers, 
Scorekeepers, Secretary and 
staff} cannot compete as a 
contestant in an IGRA sanc­
tioned rodeo in which they are 
offlclatinQ. 

28. Video tapes may not be used as 
evidence in protest and/or 
judqlnQ decisions. 

III. PROTEST PROCEDURES 

1. The Ethical Practices Review 
and Rodeo Protest Procedures 
shall be two separate and 
distinct processes. The 
Ethical Practices Review Board 
shall consist of the Trustees 
as stated in the Code of 
Ethics. They shall have 
complete and final decisions 
concern! nQ the Code of Ethics. 

2. All protests surroundino the 
functions of the Rodeo or Rodeo 
Officials shall be resolved by 
a protest committee consistlno 

l<i~"'of one contestant repre-
,.,,. sentative from each part­

lcipatlnQ association. These 
contestant representatives 
shall be elected at the first 
contestant meetinQ prior to the 
first performance of the Rodeo. 

1 Alternates shall also be 
1hectea tO serve. Contestant 
representatives and alter-
nate!sl shall be elected by 
partlclpatino contestants and 
shall serve for the duration of 
that Rodeo. The contestants 
shall elect one of the Trustees 
attendlnQ the rodeo to serve as 
Chairperson for that rodeo. If 
possible the Trustee should not 
be a contestant or worklnQ on 
the staff at that rodeo. 

3. Function . The Protest Com­
mittee shall hear and rule on 
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all protests brouoht by protes­
tant&. 

4. Procedure. If a contestant has 
a protest, he/she will verbally 
reolster his/her complaint with 
the Chairperson of the Protest 
Committee who will contact the 
affected area. The Protest 
Committee Chairperson takes 
protest to the affected area 
and that area will then render 
a decision. If the contestant 
is still dissatisfied he/she 
shall then put the protest in 
wrltlnQ and submit it to the 
Protest Chairperson to be 
brouoht before the Protest 
Committee. The Protest 
Committee shall contact all 
parties involved in the protest 

'f-er of information. 

5. Protest Forms will be made 
available at each rodeo . They 
will be located at a deslonated 
place at the Rodeo, convenient 
to the contestants next to the 
event control sheet. 

6. Protest decisions will be Qiven 
in written form t o the 
contestant and copy kept for 
Rodeo records. All decisions 
by the Protest Committee will 
be final. 

7. Protests and committee 
decisions must be kept on file 
by IGRA throuqh that Rodeo 
year. At the Annual Conven­
tions t~rb files Will bd 

~ turned over to the RuleS 
CotMUttih! CO be reviewed. 

8. The names of the Protest 
Committee members shall be 
reoistered with the Rodeo 
Secretary pr lor to the start of 
the first performance. 



~ n no event shall the Protest 
Co=n:ni ttee, Officers, Directors, 
:~ustees, Rodeo Officials, or 
any other member of IGRA 
overrule the decision of a 
judoe. except when involvinQ 
misinterpretation of rules. 

10. A contestant may only reqister 
a protest in the event(sl in 
which the contestant is 
competinQ. 

11. A meetinQ of the Protest 
Committee may be called only 
by the Protest Comml t tee or 
the IGRA President. 

IV. TIMERS 

1. Any rodeo usinQ an electronic 
timer for speed events shall 
be required to use a minimum 
of two f2) back-up hand stop 
watches. 

2. Timed events shall be timed to 

~ ;~:lih~~s~~d~~~e~id:~i;!T:: 
E example: 10.2 should be 

.;•• r:f- 10.2 34!. T lmed events will 
,- J:i!:-:<'be recorded by timers to 
I(~( thousandths of a second and 
... J!.El""~ will be recorded in the com­
E" puter to hundredths. Thous-

andths will be used to break 
ties in the event of a tie re­
corded by the computer. Times 
will be recorded as hundredths 
in the computer by enter inQ 
the first two places after the 
decimal, not by roundinQ off 
uslnQ the third place dlQit. 
Stopwatches to the hundreths 
will be used. 

• 

3. Timers will work from the same 
position durinq all contestinQ 
of that event. 

4. Timers for a rodeo may not be 
chanqed after the first per­
formance, except for sickness 
or injury, or by request of an 
IGRA off!cial because of 
timer's incompetence. 

5. 

v. 

The timer who times the first 
performance of a ridino event 
must time that ridino event 
for the duration of that rodeo 
except as previously stated. 

JUDGES 

1. All judoes must be IGRA cer­
tified in oood standinQ. 

2. At least one ( ll judoe shall 
serve as a back-up timer ln 
the bull ridlnQ, wild cow 
r idina, and bareback bronc 
r idinQ events. The judoe' s 
stopwatch reading shall be 
used as a means of verifica­
tion when the lenoth of the 
qualified ride is in question. 
The judoe shall stop his/her 
watch when, in his/her 
opinion, the contestant has 
been disqualified for any 
reason, or dismounts animal. 
In either instance where the 
time ls six (6) or more sec­
onds on the judQe's watch. the 
contestant shall be entitled 
to a markinQ without penalty. 

3. Barrier judoes shall keep a 
record of all barrier penal­
ties. They will be furnished 
a complete list of contestants 
by the rodeo secretary, and 
their records and the 
secretary's must correspond . 

4. A judoe has the authority to 
request that any person be 
removed from the arena if that 
person, in the judQe's opin­
ion, is interferino with the 
contested event. 

VI. RODEO LIVESTOCK 

1. All stock shall be run throuQh 
the event chutes and throuQh 
the arena pr lor to start of 
the rodeo, where conditions 
permit. 
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2. 

3. 

5. 

6. 

; #t 

J->1~" 
(t ""-'"1 

7. 

Arena director may declare 
particular animals unsatisfac­
tory. Upon notification, 
either written or verbal, 
the stock contractor shall 
remove such animal from 
competition. 

Stock contractors will be 
expected to cooperate in trim­
minQ the horns of chute doq­
QinQ cattle. 

All horned animals used in the 
bull or cow ridinQ events 
shall have their horns blunted 
to at least the diameter of a 
quarter or half-dollar. If 
the above specifications are 
not adhered to, said animal 
sha 11 be removed from 
competitive status. 

All calves used in breakaway 
roplnQ and calf rapine; on foot 
are not to have horns or 
stubs. 

The maximum weiQht for steers 
used the Team RoplnQ is seven 
hundred C 700) pounds. All 
team roplnq steers used at 
IGRA sanctioned rodeos shall 
be protected by horn wraps. 

The maximum weiqht for steers 
used in chute doqqino, steer 
decoratinq and wild drao race 
is six hundred (600) pounds. 

12. 

VII. 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

A. 
B. 
c. 
D. 

A. 
B. 

c. 

A. 
B. 
c. 

A. 
B. 
c. 

be inspected before the draw, 
and no sore, lame, sick or 
injured animal or animal with 
defective eyesloht, shall be 
permitted in the rodeo. 

No animal shall be beaten, 
mutilated, or cruelly 
prodded. Standard electric 
prods shall be used as little 
as possible. Animal shall be 
touched only on the hlp or 
shoulder area with prod. 

APPROVED EVENTS 

Rouqh Stock Events. 
Bull RldlnQ. 
Steer Ridino. 
Bare Back Bronc Ridinq. 
Chute DoQQlnQ. 

RoplnQ Events. 
Team Ropinq. 
Mounted Break-Away Calf 
RoplnQ. 
Calf RopinQ on Foot. 

Horse Events. 
Barrels. 
FlaQ Race. 
Pole BendinQ. 

Camp Events. 
Steer Decoratinq. 
Goat Decoratinq. 
Wlld Draq Race. 

VIII. POINT SYSTEM 

B. IGRA will request that all 1. Cowboy (male) and cowoirl 
animals in ridlnq events shall (female) will compete toqether but 

~:v: ~~~~ i ~~ i:~1~~1 1 ~:~~r~nce ,J :~~~ts b:xc~~~q~~a!8~~~~~: 1 ~n~ n w~~ i 
beino put into rodeo stock. u,t;lt/ · receive separate rewards . Full 

points will be awarded to each 
9. No animal shall be hot-shotted member of the team in all team 

or whipped while in the rodeo events. 
arena. 

10. All cr lppled livestock must 
be removed from the arena 
before contlnulno the rodeo 
contest or performance. 

11. Animals for all events will 
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2. All Around Cowboy and Cow­
oirl titles will be awarded to 
each individual throuoh points 
qiven n their respective events. 

eo.r>~rl 



3. 7o compete f o r All-Around 
:.tles each con testant must par­
ticlpa:e in three (3l of the four 
( 4) ::1visions o f events and place 
ln two 21 divisions, and must be 
a :Ele- be :r !n oood standino of a 
State A-ssociation. ,... Jo.,.. 
.; . Con : es tant may compete in any 
even: on:y once per performance 
exce;>t !c:- team roplno. 

?o.!.nts are equal for all 
:: ·;er:ts a nd awarded per performance 
to the f ir st ( lstl five (5) places 
as f o ll ows: 

1st Place 50 Points. 
2nd Place 40 Points. 
3rd 'tlace 30 Points. 
4th Place 20 Points. 
5th Place 10 Points. 

(In t h e team events, each team 
member will receive full points 
for placino.l 

6. Tie Decisions. 

A. All Events Tie for first 
(1st) place, equal points will be' 
oiven to both contestants. The 
fifty (50) points for first Clstl 
and forty (40) points for second 
12ndl will be added tooether and 
split evenly, forty-five (45l 
points qolnq to each contestant. 
No second !2nd) place will be 
qiven. Third place remains 
third( 3rd) and fo u rth remains 
fourth (4th). Ties between second 
C2ndl and thirdC3rdl, third (3rdl 
and fourth (4th), fourth (4th) and 
fifth C 5th) will be treated the 
same. 

B. All-Around Titles In the 
event two ( 2l contestants should 
earn the same number of points , 
the tie will be broken by qlvlnq 
one point to the contestant who 
placed first in the most events. 
If a tie still exists, the tie 
will be broken by olvino each con­
testant two ( 2 l points for each 
event in which he/she placed (1s t 
throuqh Sthl, and one point for 
each event participated in. 

IX. RODEO PR IZES AND PAYOFFS 

1. Day Honey (Go Around l Rodeo 

A. Spo nsor advertises set 
amount of prize money to be paid: 
All Around Cowboy and All Ar ound 
Cowqlrl . 

B. Sponsor advertises all 
entry fee money to be paid back in 
each event to the first I 1st l four 
(4) places per oo around and rib­
bons will be qiven to the first 
<1stl five places per oo around. 
Entry fees will be divided as 
follows: 

1st place 40% 
2nd place 30% 
Jrd place 20\ 
4th place 10\ 

If no one places in an event on 
the first day, that day's money 
will be added to the next day's 
purse for the same event. If in 
fact no one places after both 
days, the money will remain with 
the sponsorinQ association. If 
only one ( 1) person places i n an 
event he / she will take all day 
money for the event. If two ( 2 l 
people place in an event use a 
60\-40\ split. If three C3l 
people place in an event use a 
50\-30\-20\ split. If four C 4 l 
people place in an event use 
40\-30\-20\-10\ split. Tied money 
to be treated the same as ties in 
the point system. 

C. Sponsor advertises they 
will qive buckles to: 

1. All Around Cowboy and All 
Around Cowqirl based on total 
points earned. 

2. Event buckles will be 
awarded to the contestant or team 
achievlnQ the best combined time 
or score o( both qo-rounds. In 
the event that a contestant or 
team does not place in both qo­
rounds, buck 1 es wi 11 be awarded to 

47 



the best scor·e or best time for 
sinqle qo-round. 

7 3. In the event of a tie, points 
will be used to determine buckle 

~ 1winner. If still tied, each win­
pf/A: ner will receive a buckle. 

~p,v~.S Unawarded buckles wlll be 

returne~~=~/(J£ e sp~~s,;' r; 

E. Scores do not become official 
until the results are certified to 
the Division IGRA Trustees by the 
des iqna ted IGRA Rodeo Auditor. 
Such certification to be completed 
within twenty-four (241 hours 
after the rodeo. 

X. RULES FOR EVENTS 

1. ROUGH STOCK 

A. GENERAL RULES RIDING EVENTS 

Ill. Any animal that becomes ex­
cessively excited so that it qets 
down in the chute repeated! y, or 
tries repeatedly to jump out of 
the chute, or in any way appears 
to be in danqer of injurlnq it­
sal f, should be released im­
mediately at the Chute Coord­
inator's discretion. 

(2). All rldinq events shall be 
timed for 6 seconds; that time to 
start when animal's shoulder to 
the back of the chute passes the 
plane of the chute. 

A qualified ride shall be 
scored between 1 and 25 points for 
both the rider and the animal. A 

of 0 is to be used for a no 
ride and a "DQ" for a dis­
qualification. If one judqe dis­
qualifies, then a contestant is 

qualified. 

{4). A woman may elect to ride 
with one ( 1) or two ( 2) hands. 
Before she calls for the animal, 
her decision must be made and 
maintained throuqhout the ride. 
If she starts with one {ll hand, 

48 

she will be disqualified for usinQ 
the second hand. ( Ridinq with two 
(2) hands is an automatic ten (10) 
point reduction in score. l 

(5). Men must ride one (1) 
handed. 
( 6). Hooks, r inQs, or knots will 
not be used on bu 11 ropes. 
(7). No hot-shots will be used on 
an animal in the rouQh stock 
events after rider sits down on an 
animal unless rider requests such 
use. 

( Bl. The Chute Coordinator may 
request Judoes disqualify con­
testant who has been advised 
he/she is · next to rJb if he/she is 
not above the animal with his/her 
Qlove on when the previous animal 
leaves the arena. 

19). Rider must stay on animal 
for full six (6) second ride. 
Horn will sound at this time. 
Rider will be sco red additional 
po ints for spurr inQ . 

( 10). This event has two ( 2) 
judQes. 

(11}. Rider may be scored a maxi­
A mum of fifty 150) points by each 
-/l judoe; twenty-five (25) points for 

the animal and twenty-five (251 
points for the rider. 

B. Rer ides 

( 11. If n the opinion of the 
judQes, the rider is fouled at the 
oate, or the animal falls. the 
judqes may or ant the rider a 
reride. 

(2). Rerldes will be Qiven at the 
discretion of a judQe. Reasons 
for possible rerldes are as 
follows: if an animal stops, 
fouls r lder, stock contractor's 
equipment falls, or performance of 
animal is ·inferior. 

(3). If a reride is Qiven, judr .. ~ 
shall inform contestant of his/h~r 



marklnq and an option of a rer ide. 
Contestant may refuse rerlde and 
take markinQ. Contestant must 
notify judQe immediately of 
his/her decision to accept or 
reject the option. 

(4). If ln the opinion of the 
judoes, a rider makes two ( 2 l 
honest efforts to oet out on a 
chute-fiqhtlno animal and is un­
able to do so, he/she may have 
~a,oe a nother animal or a no score . 

: BULL/STEER RIDING 

( 1). If the rider chooses the use 
of spurs, locked rowel spurs must 
be used. The rider is not to use 
sharp spurs. 

C 2}. If rider makes a qualified 
ride wl th any part of the rope in 
the ridino hand, he/she is to be 
scored . Contestants will have the 
rioht to ask the judoe to pass on 
whether or not the animal is 
properly flanked to buck to the 
best of its ability. The bell 
must be under the belly of the 
animal. 

(3}. No more than two (2) people 
may be on chute to pull 
contestant's rope. Chute boss 
will desiQnate who is qualified to 
assist rider. 

c;v&.:c 4 l. Mu l ie anima ls should be 
r equested from stock contractor. 

~ I t ~· the respons l blllty of the 
f~ A~ Director to insure that all 

; 1:( ho?ild a nima l s have their horns 
II. 11 tlpped or c ut back. 

·r-·" ( Sl . Rider will receive a score 
of 0 for belnq bucked off and will 
be disqualified for any of the 
fol1owlno offenses: 

Cal. If rldinQ one-handed, touch­
ino the animal, equipment, hat or 
person with the free hand or arm. 

Cbl. Usino sharp spurs . 

Ccl. Placlno spurs or chaps under 
the rope when rope is tiohtened. 

(dl. Usinq suicide wraps. Bubble 
must be visible. 

D. BAREBACK BRONC RIDING 

(1). There will be no tape or any 
other adhesive material or sub­
stance other than dry resin used 
on r ioolnQ or on a r lder' s Qlove, 
which will be a plain qlove wl th 
no flaps, rolls, wedqes or Qim­
mlcks. Rider may have a sinqle 
layer of sheepskin or leather un­
der the one hand-hold which will 
extend at least one {1) inch on 
both sides of the center of the 
hand-hold not to be shaved and 
either one end shall be qlued 
down. Rider may not taKe any kind 
of finqer wrap or suicide wrap . 
Violators shall be dlsquallfled. 

(2). Riqqino must lie flat on 
horse's back while rlooinq is 
beinQ cinched. Stock contractor 
may call on judqe to pass on 
whether riQqinQ is beino set or 
cinched in a way that miqht hurt 
the horse's back. No r iqoinqs or 
fiberqlas or metal in r iqqlnos or 
handholds. Only leather or 
rawhide allowed for handholds; the 
only other metal allowed is the 
"D~ rinqs. All riQQinqs must have 
enouqh sheepskins or sponqe rubber 
underneath to cover the bars. 
Pads used under riQQinqs must be 
leather-covered on both sides . If 
they are hair pats, they must be 
at least one (1) inch thick, and 
if a foam pad, they must be ad one 
and one-quarter inch Cl-l/4•) 
thick. Pads will extend at least 
two inches behind the riqqinQs. 

(3). A one inch (1") thick pad 
may be used under bareback riqqinq 
if stock contractor requests its 
use . 

(4). Cinches on bareback rlqqlnq 
shall be at least five inches (5") 
wide. 
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( Sl . Judoes may require rider to 
take his/her hand out of rioqinq 
after a horse is cinched. If 
handhold is too tiQht, r iQQinQ 
will be declared illeqal. Stock 
contractor may request such action 
to be taken. 

(6). Judoes may disqualify riders 
for the followinQ: 
(a). If a rider is bucked off. 
(bl. If riQQlnQ comes off the 
horse. 
(c). Intentionally touchinq the 
animal, equipment, hat or person 
with free hand or arm. 
(dJ. RidlnQ with locked rowels. 
(e). If in the judQe's opinion 
the rider's rowels are too sharp. 
(f). Not followinQ the judQe's 
instruction to take feet from the 
neck of the horse stalled in 
chute. 
(QI. Rider will be 
if he/she does not 
r iQQed and ready 
called. 

dlsqual if ied 
have animal 

to QO when 

(h). No finQer or suicide wraps. 

(7). To qualify for a score the 
rider must have the spurs over the 
break of the horse's shoulders and 
touchino horse when horse's front 
feet hit the Qround. Rider will 
be scored additional points for 
markino and/or spurrinQ. Contest­
ants will have the r lqht to ask 
judoes to decide whether a horse 
is properly cinched. 

E. CHUTE DOGGING 

( 1). This event is set up in the 
buckino chutes. 

(2). It is a timed event with a 
sixty (60) second time limit. 

( 3 I. DOQQer will Qet into the 
chute with the steer and position 
self with hands an/or arms on 
animal's horns. 

(4). Doooer calls for the animal 
and time starts when the animal's 
nose crosses the start line siq-

so 

nified by whistle and flaq . The 
marked start line will be at the 
end of the chute Qate when it is 
fully open. 

(5). Doqqer to have thirty (3 0) 
seconds to qet animal's nose 
across start line. At the end of 
thirty (301 seconds, if the 
animal's nose is not across the 
start line, the judqe will inform 
the doooer that he/she is dis­
qualified. 

(61. DOQQer wlll be disqualified 
for any of the followino: 
Cal. If the steer is doqqed 
before crossinQ the start line. 

(b). PlacinQ finQer(sJ in steer's 
eyes. 

( 7 l. Steer is considered down 
only when it is lyinq on its side 
or back with all leqs pointed in 
the same direction as its nose. 
{a). In case of a doq fall, a 
contestant may choose to turn 
steer's head to correspond with 
the direction of leq position as 
nose. 

{ 8). Event has two ( 2 l judqes . 
One at start line to flao and 
whistle and one in arena to flaQ 
finish. 

(9). Event requires two timers. 

2. ROPING EVENTS 

A. GENERAL RULES - ROPING EVENTS 

( 11. Lap and tap timinQ will be 
used. Two (21 judQes will be used 
to start and stop time. One judqe 
will flaq the barrier line at the 
chute. Time starts when calf or 
steer's nose clears chute qate. 
The second judqe will be mounted 
on horseback and positioned in the 
arena to flao the finish of the 
event. 



l : J A~ a roplnq contestant is Each t irne is allowed three (Jl 
_-:e~~erred with by other contest- throws in all. Roping steers 
a-:s the arena durinq run, without turninq loose the loops 
!_e_:! !"lao judqe will drop flaQ will be considered no catch. 
sto;l;-nQ time. Contestant Wlll~Ci}J.Ropes must dally to stop steer. 
;3t a new animal with lap and tap No tied ropes allowed. ·oally• is 
tlwe taken at interference. Con- defined to mean one ( ll complete 
testant will have remaininq loops turn around the horn. 
not used (i.e., in calf ropinQ, if 
one loop has been thrown, contest­
ant will have one loop to throw . 
If no loops have been thrown, con­
testant will have two loops. l 

(3). Animal belonos to the con­
testant when he/she calls for it 
reoardless of what happens, except 
in cases of mechanical failure. 

(4). If animal oets out of the 
arena or injures itself, flaq will 
be dropped to stop time and roper 
oets animal back. Lap and tap 
time will start aqa i n and added to 
the time taken when the animal 
first Qot out of the arena or was 
injured. 

( 5 l . Broken rope or dropped rope 
will be considered no time. 

( 6 I . There sha 11 be two ( 2 I 
timers, barrier judqe and a 
mounted field judqe . Time will be 
taken between two f 1 aos. 

B. TEI\M ROPING. 

( 1). Lap and tap timinQ will be 
used with ninety (901 second 
time 1lmit. 

( 2 l. Team will start behind the 
barrier usinq either box and 
header must throw the first loop 
at head. 

(31. The header's horses tall 
must clear the box before the loop 
is thrown. There is a ten ( 10 l 
second penalty if either horse 
breaks the box before the steer 
starts. 

(4). Each contestant will be al­
lowed to carry only one Ill rope. 

(5). Time starts when steer's 
nose clears the chute qate. Time 
will stop when the steer is roped, 
both horses facinQ steer in line 
with ropes dallied and tiqht. 
horses front feet must be on the 
qround. Ropers must be mounted 
when time is taken. Steer must be 
standino when roped by head or 
heels. 

(6). All chanqes in lists of 
roplno order to share horses, 
etc.. must be made before any 
stock for that event is loaded in 
the chute. After stock is loaded, 
ropers must rope in order listed. 

.({t_L;- Stter must not be handled 
rouqhly at any time. Team may be 
disqualified if, in the opinion of 
the field judqe, they have done 
so . 

(8). If header accidentally jerks 
steer off its feet or steer trips 
o r falls . header may not drao over 
elqht (8) feet before steer 
reoains its feet or the team will 
receive no time. rei C. 
(9). Heeler must l oo t the heels 
(back leosl. If only one heel ls 
roped , there will be a five (5) 
second penalty. If heeler ropes 
steer around the belly or ahead of 
the hips, there will be no time. 
Ropers are allowed to work slack 
to complete the catch. Ropino an 
animal without releasina the loop / cr 
is not permitted. The r o pe must P 
be thrown. Ropes cannot ride up 
and snare or put loop on the 
steer. /? C/'4!.t-
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{ !Ol. If the heeler ropes a front 
foot or feet in the heel loop, it is 
a foul catch. Neither contestant 
may recover the front foot or feet 
from the loop by hand; however, if 
the front foot or feet come out of 
the heel loop by the time the field 
judoe drops his/her flaQ, time will 
be counted. 

I 111 . If the fleld flaq judqe flaqs 
out a team that still leoally has 
one or more loops camino, the team 
will receive re-run on a steer. 

( 121 . If artificial horns are 
jerked off, ropers will receive re­
run on a steer, with no penal ties 
other than barrier penalties. 

( 13). Any question as to catches in 
this contest will be decided by the 
judqes. 

( 14). In the event a team member is 
injured prior to the event sub-
stitute may be allowed . Rodeo 
Secretary is to be notified of sub­
stitution. 

( 151. Any individual may enter 
twice but must switch positions. 
Header must head, heeler must heel. 

(16). Leqal catches: 
(a). There will be only three 

(3) leqal head catches: 
( 1 l Both horns, 
(21 Half a head, 
( 3) Around the neck. 

(b). If hondo passes over one horn, 
the loop over the other, the catch 
ls llleqal. 

(c). Any heel catch behind both 
hips is leqal if rope qoes up heel. 

(d l. One hind foot receives a five 
second pen a 1 ty. 

(e). If loop crosses itself in head 
catch, it is illeqal. This does not 
Include heel catches. 
(f). Cross fire catches will 
1·eceive no time . If in the opinion 
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of the field flaqqer a heel loop is 
thrown before the header has dallied 
and changed direction of a steer, 
team shall receive no time. 

C. MOUNTED BREAK AWAY CALF ROPING. 
( 11. Lap and tap timlnq will be 
used with a sixty second time limit. 

(2). Time is started when calf's 
nose clears the chute qate; time is 
stopped after leqal catch when rope 
breaks strinq attached to the saddle 
horn. 

( 3 l. Ropers will be mounted on 
horse. Two loops will be permitted. 
If a contestant intends to use two 
loops contestant must carry two 
ropes and must use the second rope 
for the second loop. 

(4) . No loops can be rebuilt. 
Ropes must be secured to the saddle 
horn with strinq. A piece of cloth 
MUST be attached to the end of the 
rope to enable the field judqe to 
flao the breakaway more accurately. 
If the second rope falls from the 
saddle before lt is used, the first 
rope may not be used to build a 
second loop. 

(5). Catch as Catch Can. Clean 
catch. The loop must oo completely 
over the ca 1 f' s head and then be 11 y, 
or any combination of these body 
parts. Animal must break rope from 
the saddle horn. If animal steps 
out of loop before rope is broken 
from the saddle horn, the roper may 
use second loop. If roper breaks 
the rope from the saddle horn, they 
will be dlsquallfled. 

( 6). Loop must be thrown. Ropinq 
the animal without releasinQ the 
loop is not permitted . Ropes cannot 
ride up and snare or put the loop 
around th e animal. !:; ;; ~...: 1, 

( 7). There shall be a ten second 
penalty added on to the roper's time 
for crosslnQ the barrier line before 
the calf's nose clears the chute 
a ate. 



8). Fopers wlll be dlsquallfled dlsquallfled. 
!:or any of the followlnQ: 

a . Abusive treatment of the calf. 

lbl. Abus ... 'Je treatment of the 
contestant's horse . 

lcl. RcplnQ the calf without 
releaslnQ rope after the catch. 

J. c..\:.? ROPING ON FOOT 

l ~ap and tap timinQ will be 
:a-~ .. !th a thirty second time 

Each roper has the option of 
c~e or two loops, but must specify 
;:or .lOr to his/her QO and cannot 
chanoe . 

J). Ropers may rebuild first loop 
or carry second rope. 

( 4). Catch . 4 ?s Catch£~-~· Clean 
catch. 11.•.1. ~ ~ .:­
Loop must oo completely over the 
calf's head then any part of the 
animal, i.e: neck, leo(s), belly or 
combination of these body parts. 

15 l. Ropers will be positioned in 
the roplno box behind the head Qate 
and a clearly marked barrier line. 
Roper calls for calf and time starts 
when judQe flaQs calf's nose clear­
lno the chute oate. 

16) . 
mounted 
LeQallty 
judQed. 

Time 
judQe 

of 

wlll 
when 

catch 

be flaQQed by 
calf is roped. 
wlll then be 

< 7 l. There will be a ten second 
penalty if the roper crosses the 
headQate line before the calf's nose 
leaves the chute. 

(a l. Ropers must throw the loop ; 
ropinQ the animal without releasinQ 
the loop is not permitted. 

(b). Ropers may not step out ln 
front of the chute and try to snare 
or trap the calf. Ropes will be 

(c). Ropers will be dlsquallfled lf 
entire rope is thrown at the calf. 

3. HORSE EVENTS 

A. GENERAL RULES 

Ill. If after crossino the start 
line rider's horse spins or crosses 
its traveled path, other than ac­
cordino to the prescribed pattern: 
the pattern is considered to be 
broken, and the rider dlsquallfled. 

C2l. Western type equipment must be 
used. 

( 3). Cal The contestant is allowed a 
runnlnQ start. TiminQ shall beoi L? 
~~e so~~a~~i~~e h~I~: · s 8~~sewi~~ch~: ~-
stopped when the horse's nose passes' L. 
over the finish line. At the ("" 
discretion of the arena director, 
the Qate may be opened for a lonQer f 
runninQ start. 

(b). Startlno markers or electric 
timers shall be placed, where at all 
possible, aoainst the fence. 
Electric timer or at least two C2) 
stopwatches shall be used. The 
Scorekeeper sha 11 record both the 
electric timer and the averaoe time 
of the stopwatches to be used as the 
official time. If the electric 
timer works throuohout the entire 
event, those times shall become the 
official recorded times; if the 
electric timer breaks down or mal­
functions at any time dur ino the 
event, the stopwatch times become 
the official times for all contest-
ants in that event. 
are timed events. 

Horse events 

(4). At the discretion of the arena 
director, he/she may have the choice 
of open or closed oate at the start 
and end of the run. 
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CSJ. TimlnQ shall beQin as soon as 
the horse's nose reaches the start­
inQ line and will be stopped when 
the horse's nose passes over the 
finish line. 

{ 6). The judQe at his/her discre­
tion, may disqualify a contestant 
for excessive use of a bat, crop, 
whip, rope, or spurs. 

B. BARREL RACING 

C ll. The course must be measured 
exactly. If the course is too larQe 
for the available space, the pattern 
should be reduced five yards at a 
time until the pattern fits the 
arena. Remember to leave adequate 
space between barrels and any 
obstacles. The distance from barrel 
number three to the finish 1 ine need 
not be reduced five yards at a time 
if there is sufficient room for the 
horse to stop. BriQhtly colored 
fifty-five Qallon closed drums must 
be used. 

( 2). When mea sur inq the area for 
the barrel course, remember to leave 
ample room for horses to complete 
their turns and stop at the finish. 
(3). At a siQnal from the starter, 
the contestant will run to barrel 
one ( 1), pass to the left of lt, and 
complete an approximate three­
hundred-sixty deQree turn around it, 
then QO to barrel number two ( 2 l, 
pass to the riQht of it, and com­
plete a sliQhtly more than three 
hundred sixty deQree turn around it, 
then sprint to the finish line, 
passlnQ between barrel number one 
I ll and two I 2 l . 

C 4 l. The barrel course may also be 
run to the left. For example, the 
contestants will start to barrel 
number two, turninq to left around 
this barrel, then to barrel number 
one, turninQ to the rlQht then to 
barrel number three, turnlnq aqain 
to the r iqht, followed by the final 
sprint to the finish line. 

( 5). KnockinQ over a barrel shall 
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carry a five second penalty. 
Failure to follow the course or .[} 
crossinq st.a.r.t/f1.nlsh line befOre 
completion of pattern shall caus~£ 
disqualification. A contestant may ( 

~~~~~ ~~e B~~~~~l Ra~i~~. his or her (~ 
I 

C. POLE BENDING (:-

(1). Pole Bendinq is a timed event. 
Each contestant will beQln from a 
runninq start.. and time shall beoin 
and end as the h~'l e' s nose crosses 
the line. !1 / "",..'t( f '<l_(lo 

(2). The pole bendinq pattern is to 
be run around six poles. Each pole 
is to be twenty-one feet apart, and 
the 1st pole is to be twenty-one 
feet from the startinq line. Poles 
shall be set on top of the oround, 
six feet in heioht, wl th no base 
more than 14 inches and no less than 
12 inches in diameter. 

( 3) • A horse may start either to 
the left or to the riqht of the 
poles and then run the rest of the 
pattern accordinqly. 
{ 4). KnockinQ over a pole shall 
carry a five second penalty. 

~~~!~~~Q t~he follow t~~our~:fo~~ 
completion of pattern shall cause 
disqualification. A contestant may 
touch a pole with his/her hand. 

(5). A knocked down pole does not 
alter the pattern of the course. 

D. FLAG RACE 

( ll. Fla(J Race is a timed event. L 
Each contestant will beoin from a 1. 

~~~nl~~d s!:r~he ~~~s;~:e n~~:l ~r~:~;~ /.. 
• the atartlng llne. t,· 

(2). The Flaq Race pattern is to be 
laid out the same as reqular barrel 
pattern but with the substitution of 
a pole in place of barrel three. 



(al. Failure to follow course .or 
c r osslnQ s ar line befor e comple­
tion of pa tern wl i 1 result in dis 
qualiflcatlon. 

13). A five Qallon pall with a fill 
mark fil led three/fourt hs full with 
a mixture of rabbit pellets and sand 
will be placed on top of barrels one 

tlcipatinQ 
lowed. 

14). All 
12) minute 

15). Each 
own timer. 

ln 

camp 
time 

camp 

the event may be al-

events to have a two 
llmlt. 

team will have their 

and two. Level must be maintained. B. STEER DECORATING 

(4). A two and one half foot l ono , 
round ! .. diameter) pole with one 
end s~3rpened to a point and a 8 
11:· _ 11 " flaQ attached at the 
~---·= end will be used. State or 
a~ .. onal flaQ shall not be used. 

5 . Pattern may be run either left 
or riQht and contestant must call 
placement of flaQ before enterinQ 
arena. Contestant crosses start 
line, proceeds to first barrel, 
passes on the outside pickinq up the 
flaq, passes around the pole and on 
to next barrel where he/she puts the 
flaQ into the five qallon pa l l with 
sharpened end down and returns to 
the start line. 

( 6 l. Knock.inQ over first barrel or 
pall will result in a five second 
penalty. Knocklnq over second bar­
rel or pall will result in · dis­
qualif ication. Contestant wi l l be 
disqualif ied for strikinQ horse witb 
!:a; Failure t o fo l low course will 
ca &e lsquallflcatlon . Fl aQ not 
staYlnq ln last pall causes dls­
quallf lcatlon. 

4. CAMP EVENTS 

A. GENERAL RU LES 

( 1). All camp events will be 
started by flaq and whistle by the 
judQe. 

( 2 l. RouQhinq of the timers and/or 
judqes will result in disqualifica­
tion . 

(J). In the event a team member is 
injured pr lor to the event a sub­
stitute ho is not already par-

w:/u 

(1). Team event with two people on 
each team. 

(2). Steer is 
with al ternatlna 

in buckina chutes 
(every other l 
to be used for chutes, lf possible, 

safety reasons. 

(3). Each steer will have a soft 
twe nty-five foot rope attached on: 
(a) . Horns of a horned steer. 

(b). Halter fashion on a mulie 
(non-ho rned) steer. Rope to be 
provided by rodeo sponsor. Knots 
are allowed in rope. 

(c). Rope halters may not be used . 

(d). Ribbon must be 1 ~ width and 
24" lenath minimum. 

C 4) . The Team: 

Cal. F lrst team member stands ten 
feet from chutes holdlnQ the rope. 

(b). Second team member stands at 

~~:~t t~~r~~u~:e~pe~~~m h~h~un~h~~e~~t~ 
tie ribbon on steer's tall. Steer's 
entire body must clear the chute box 
before ribbon can be tied on. 

(5). Time starts when the judoe 
blows the whistle and drops the 
flaQ. Time ends when the r i bbon is 
tied on, the rope and / or halter is 
removed hom the steer and the 
seco nd member of the team (who tied 
the ribbon on the tail) touches the 
timer assloned to their team. 

(6). If a team loses their steer, 
they must recapture their own steer. 
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Disqualification: 

(a). If the ribbon is not tied to 
steer's tail when timer is touched. 

(b). If the timer is touched before 
the rope removed from the steer. 

( c l. Captur inQ another team's 
steer. 

Cdl. Attemptlno to decorate the 
steer before steer's entire body 
clears the chute box. 

(e). If contestant touches unas-
sioned timer. 

(f). Contestants placinq finoer(s) 
in steer's eyes. 

t' ( 8). The best five times of each 
(: day's performance will place . 

~ ( 9). Event requires a timer for 
A- each team in the arena . 

( 10 l. Eve n t requires two judqe . 

c. ~Ggrj ofco~~ 
( ll. Team event with two people on 
each team. 

( 2 l. Goats must be spaced so that 
they cannot tanqle up with each 
other. Goats shall be tethered with 
a ten foot rope to a weiqhted object 
which the Qoats cannot draq. Goats 
must be held stationary at the point 
furthest away from the start line 
until the judqe drops the flao and 
blows the whistle. 

{3). Contestants will stand at 
startino line fifty (50) feet from 
the point at which the qoat is 
tethered. 

( 4 I. A judge will flaq and whistle 
the Start, the team runs to their 
ooat and as one member of the team 
holds the qoat the other team member 
puts shorts on both back leos and 
one leo of the Qoat in each hole of 

the shor~ ; )'~ /t.j ltC' (i!. 
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ISl. Time ends when both members of 
the team re-crosses the start/finish 
line and touches the timer with the 
shorts still on the tall-bone of the 
qoa t. ()r.teJ>..,. 

(61. Disqualification' 

(a). Throwing the goat. 1,.., 1.,_,1-ft,, 
{b). The shorts fall ff the qoat 
before contestants cross the finish 
line. 

( 7 l. Event is run in heats. 

/) \ B I. 
t: r!av's 
/._ 
E !91. 

The best five times of eac 
performance will place . 

Event requires two judqe 

r ( 10 l. Event requires a timer for 
~ each team in the arena. 

D. WILD DRAG RACE 

( 1). Team event with three people 
on each team. 

( 2 l. Steer is in buckinQ chute for 
safety reasons. 

{3). Each steer will have a halter 
with a 25 foot soft rope attached 
(knots are allowed) ln rope. The 
halter and rope are to be provided 
by rodeo sponsor. Ropes must be 
uniform. 

( 4) . The team. 

(a). Female must be ·female. Female 
stands ten ( 10 l feet in front of the 
chute holdlnq the rope attached to 
steer. She is the only person al­
lowed to touch the rope until the 
qate opens. 

(b). The drao may be male or 
female. The draq must wear female 
type drao clothlnq and a wlq. DraQ 
stands forty (40) fest next, to male. 

~-- .......... . 
(c). Male must be male. ttands 
forty (40) feet from chutes. 



(5). When the chute oate opens, the 
male and the draQ may run to assist 
the fe:.ale. !'he steer must clear 
the chute box before the drao at­
tempts to mount it. 

(6). The finish line shall be at 
least ha: f. "'ay across the arena from '-!--~ 
the chutes but· is possible, no 
closer thar. forty (40) feet from the 
oppos..:. :e all. 

C'"' l Hale and female may assist in / 11 L 
. way to help Qet the steer with tAt~ 

~-~~ed cirao across the finish line. 
:! team loses their steer, they may 
re::apture their own steer . Captur­
~ nq another team's steer will result 
in disqualification. 

( 8). Time stops when the steer with 
mounted drao crosses the finish line 
ln the direction away from the 
chutes. Al l four ( 4) leos of the 
steer must cross the finish line 
before the time stops. 

(9 ). If the drao touches the qround 
before the steer has completely 
crossed the finish line, the team 
must brinQ the steer back across the 
finish line in order to make another 
attempt. 

{ 10). Each team in the wild draQ 
race shall have a flaQQer and the 
flaooer shall be placed in a posi­
tion at the finish line that would 
allow an unrestricted view of the 
finish line. 

(11). Contestants to be dis-
qualified for placinQ their 
flnoer(s) in the steer's eves. 
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